Scholarships, Bursaries, Prizes and Financial Aid

The Student Awards Office is responsible for the administration of all forms of financial assistance for undergraduate students. The office administers the University's scholarship and bursary programs under the direction of the Senate Committee on Academic Regulations and Awards, the Ontario Student Assistance Program (OSAP), other federal/provincial student assistance programs, and an emergency loan fund. Payment of awards is subject to the availability of funds. Where possible clients with mobility issues will not be required to line-up and will be dealt with on a priority basis.

Guidelines for Scholarships Administration

Laurentian University undergraduate program recognizes and rewards academic excellence of students who are registered in a full time course load, and who pay tuition fees to Laurentian University.

Not all scholarships are necessarily awarded each year. Payment of awards is subject to the availability of funds. To ensure that scholarships are equitably distributed, Laurentian University reserves the right to restrict the value of scholarships that any one student may receive.

Awards will be applied directly to students' fee accounts. In the event that the scholarship has a total value exceeding the amount of fees, or that fees have already been paid in full, a refund will issued to the student.

Eligibility will be confirmed in October, and awards paid out at the end of October annually.

MAJOR SCHOLARSHIPS

Major scholarships include the Chancellor's Scholarship, President's Scholarship, Dean's National Scholarship.

Students who receive major scholarships are not entitled to receive an Academic Excellence Award, Community Service Bursary, or Leadership Award.

For full details on eligibility or renewal criteria, please refer to Laurentian University website.

Contact the Financial Aid Office at:

financialaid@laurentian.ca (705) 675-1151, ext. 3050

Office Hours:

September through April 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. May through August 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

In addition, the University of Sudbury, Huntington University and Thorneloe University also offer financial assistance



Table of Contents

ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIPS	19
ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIPS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS REQUIRED	19
Jim Fielding Memorial Bursary	19
National Deans' Entrance Scholarship for Excellence	20
Chancellor's Scholarship	20
President's Scholarships (2)	21
Aboriginal Studies Excellence Awards	21
French Immersion Excellence Awards	21
Leadership Awards	21
Community Service Bursaries	22
Access to Opportunities Bursary	22
Sudbury Construction Association Architecture Scholarship	22
Jacqueline Labelle Award	22
Pada Memorial Award	23
Laurentian University Federation Memorial Award	23
Anne Crichton-George Scholarships (2)	23
Dowling Horseshoe Club Bursary	24
Gerald (KStJ) and Marguerite Lougheed Scholarship	24
LUAA-Alumni Association Faculty Entrance Scholarships	24
Sid Forster Memorial Award	24
Nick Volf Engineering Bursary	25
Douglas Williamson Bursary	25
India-Canada Association of Sudbury Scholarship	25
Richard Pound SPAD Bursary	25
Sudbury Canada-Wide Science Fair Scholarship	25
Thomas Balfe Memorial Award	26
Michelle (Jane) Richer Memorial Bursary	26
Dr. Frank J. Clumpus Bursary Fund	26
Christopher and Eva Doherty Bursary	
John F. Mellaney Memorial Scholarship	
Laurentian University Faculty Association Scholarship	

ENTRANCE AWARDS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS NOT REQUIRED	27
KGHM Annual Awards - \$3000	27
Academic pathways Scholarships - \$1000	27
Northern Ontario Awards - \$1000	27
Central Ontario Awards - \$1000	28
Francophone Excellence Awards - \$1250	28
Athletic Awards - \$3500	28
Laurentian University Entrance Academic Excellence Awards	
Dr. Judith Woodsworth President's Scholarship	29
LUAA-Alumni Association Entrance Scholarship	29
Board of Governors Scholarship	
Carl and Lyle Sanders Scholarships (2)	29
Carl J. Sanders Scholarships (2)	30
Concours provincial de français Entrance Prizes (2)	
Concours de français - langue seconde Entrance Prizes (2)	30
Dr. Edna L. Moore Entrance Scholarship	30
Edith Rose Brooks Memorial Award	30
Frank S. Ressel Memorial Scholarships (4)	30
Horace J. Fraser Scholarship	31
Laurentian University 35th Anniversary Scholarships (4)	31
McIntosh Engineering Scholarship Fund & Stantec – Mining Scholarship for Academic Excellent	ce.31
Mr. and Mrs. Myer Levine Scholarship	31
Ontario Professional Engineers Foundation for Education Entrance Scholarships (2)	31
Peter Barott Scholarship	32
R.J. Askin Memorial Scholarship	32
Thayer Lindsley Scholarship	32
Thomas D. Edward Scholarship	32
Walter Light Entrance Scholarships (1)	32
IN-COURSE AWARDS	33
IN-COURSE AWARDS FOR RETURNING STUDENTS (2^{ND} , 3^{RD} , 4^{TH} YEAR) WHICH AN APPLICATION	
FORM IS REQUIRED	
Mason C.F. Kossatz Memorial Scholarship	33

Senator Rhéal Bélisle Scholarships (2)
Marsh A. Cooper Award in Geology34
Dr. Baxter Ricard Scholarship
Laurentian University Administrative and Professional Staff Association Scholarship35
IODE Susan MacLachlan Memorial Award35
Elizabeth Burton Award
Pearl Hagen Memorial Awards (2)
Canadian Federation of University Women - Sudbury Awards (2)
Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Helen Byrnes Memorial Bursary36
Canadian Federation of University Women - Margaret Fyfe-Orange Memorial Awards (2) 36
Mrs. Dominga de la Riva Memorial Awards (2)
Wallace Family Scholarship37
Dr. Janet Springer Memorial Scholarship
Joe Fabbro Memorial Award37
Anna Leone Taverna Memorial Scholarship
Dr. Robert Williams Scholarship
Mirjam Kallas Memorial Award
Barkley's of Avonmore Award38
Herbert Babiasch Memorial Award39
Angela Pries - Thabo Nthama Memorial Award
Germain Lemieux - Jean Watters Scholarship39
Elizabeth May Devereux Memorial Award
Maurice Aumond ACFAS-Sudbury Special Undergraduate Award
ACFAS-Sudbury - General
ACFAS-Sudbury - Sociology40
Trevor Sullivan Memorial Scholarship in Forensic Science
J.P. Bickell Foundation Mining Scholarships
Laurentian University Incontri Italian Club Scholarship
Chinese Heritage Association of Northern Ontario Scholarship
Sudbury ROCKS!!! Race Run Walk for Diabetes Scholarship
Bette Gennoe Memorial Bursary42

CUPE Labour Studies Scholarship
Bruce Drysdale Scholarship
KGHM Annual Awards
Rainy River Resources Ltd Scholarships
Allan W. Lee Memorial Scholarship
Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) - Foundation Scholarship 44
Brenda Wallace Management Scholarship
Justin Arnold Memorial First Place Venture Project Award
Sylvain L. Dugas Scholarship
Théâtre Action Hélène Gravel Scholarship
Laurentian University Karate Club Scholarship
M'naagaa Eskoonwejig – Celebrating Our Student Scholarship
LUAA- Student Alumni Leadership Award
Justin Arnold Memorial First Place Venture Project Award
Steve Daniel Ambassador Scholarship
IN-COURSE AWARDS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS NOT REQUIRED
L.U. In-Course Scholarships
Sudbury Montessori Club Centennial Endowment Award
Dyck Family Scholarships in Political Science (3)
F. Jean MacLeod Conservation Endowment Scholarships
L.U Louise de Kiriline Lawrence Scholarships (5)
Ontario Professional Engineers Foundation for Education Upper-year Scholarships (2)
R.D. Parker Memorial Scholarship for Women in Mining Engineering
Dr. Dorothy E. Zaborszky Memorial Scholarship
Harold and Ethel Bennett Memorial Scholarship50
Sudbury and District Chartered Accountants Association Scholarship50
Pada Memorial Scholarship Fund50
Barbara Konarek Memorial Scholarships (2)
Dr. George and Mary Walker Memorial Scholarship51
George M. Miller Proficiency Scholarships(2)51
Società Caruso Italian Cultural Scholarship51
GAC – MAC Earth Sciences Scholarship

Dr. M. Yousaf Memorial Scholarship in Mathematics	<u>52</u>
Brian J. Croteau Memorial Scholarship	52
Edwin J. Wiley Scholarship	52
Marc St-Laurent Memorial Scholarship	<u>53</u>
Dennis David Trevisiol Memorial Scholarship	53
History Department Prize	53
Florian Robillard Memorial Awards	53
Renee M. Sweeney Memorial Scholarship	54
Douglas John Webb Memorial Scholarship	54
Nickel District Conservation Authority Scholarship	54
CTV Community Media Prizes	54
CTV Broadcast Prizes	55
McIntosh Engineering Scholarship Fund & Stantec – Mining Scholarship for Academic Excellence.	55
srael Annual Scholarship for Excellence in Political Science Award	55
Greater Sudbury Chamber of Commerce Scholarship	55
Dr. Dan Andreae Living in Healthy Communities Scholarship	<u>55</u>
ougheed Family School of Education Award	56
Sudbury Wolves School of Education Scholarship	56
Donald K Brown Insurance Agency Scholarship	56
Beilhartz Earth Science Undergraduate Thesis Award	56
Margaret Atwood Scholarship	57
Hédi Bouraoui Award in Franco-Ontarian Literature	57
BURSARIES	57
BURSARIES FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS REQUIRED	57
CIBC Wood Gundy/Franklin G.T. Pickard Memorial Awards	57
ohn C. MacIsaac Memorial Bursary	58
Scotiabank Awards (3)	58
Power Corporation of Canada Bursaries (20)	58
Fondation Baxter et Alma Ricard Bursaries (25)	58
Métis Nation of Ontario Bursaries	
Peter Wong Memorial Bursary	59
/ale Limited Bursaries (10)	

CTV Inc. Bursaries in honour of Brenda Wallace (2)	<u>59</u>
Xstrata Nickels. Bursaries (20)	59
Masha Krupenich/Frosia Izhikova Award in Modern Languages	59
Rio Algom Limited Bursaries (10)	59
Michael D. Turner Bursary	60
Inmet Mining Corporation Bursaries (2)	60
Association des étudiantes et étudiants francophones (1997) Bursaries (11)	60
Bank of Montreal Bursaries (6)	60
CIBC Wood Gundy Children's Miracle Bursaries (10)	60
Del Frate Family Bursaries (3)	60
Dr. Franklin G.T. Pickard Memorial Bursary	61
Henrik and Regina Waern Bursaries (4)	<u> 61</u>
KPMG Chartered Accountants Bursaries (2)	61
RBC Dominion Securities Bursaries (10)	<u> 61</u>
Teresa (Terri) MacMillan Memorial Award	61
Sudbury Branch C.I.M.M. Rudolph (Rudy) Kneer Memorial Bursary (3)(3)	<u> 61</u>
Abitibi-Consolidated Inc. Bursaries (2)	62
Gaston Bradley Business Education Bursary	62
Caisses populaires de l'Ontario Bursaries	62
Sun Life Financial Bursary	62
Royal Bank of Canada Bursaries (5)	62
Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students "LAMPS" (1997) Bursaries	62
Aaron Marsaw Award in Political Science (2)	63
Ben Cameron Bursary (2)	63
Betty Rhéaume Memorial Bursary	63
CCH Canadian Limited Bursaries (2)	63
Club Montessori/Laurentian Bursary	64
Colilli Family Bursary	64
Department of Mathematics and Computer Science Bursary	64
Doris Routhier Award in Political Science	64
F. Jean MacLeod Conservation Bursaries	64
Father Lorenzo Cadieux Memorial Bursary	64

Founders of Physics Undergraduate Bursary
Friends of L.U. Incorporated Awards (3)
Garnet Rebekah Lodge #233 Bursary
Ken Dryden/Sudbury District Law Association Bursary
L.U. Physical Plant Bursary65
Laurentian University Faculty Association Bursary (Endowment)
Laurentian University Faculty Association Bursary (4)
Lillian Dobson Bursary Fund
McKechnie-Rousell Awards (2)
Nesbitt Burns Bursaries (4)
Rotary Club of Sudbury Sunrisers Bursaries (2)
School of Engineering Bursary
School of Human Kinetics Bursaries
School of Sports Administration Bursaries (2)
Semple-Gooder Bursary67
Students' General Association/Laurentian Fund Bursaries (4)
Sudbury Neutrino Observatory Commemorative Bursary67
Wynn Watson Bursaries (2)67
Dr. Faustina Kelly-Cook Memorial Bursary
LUAA-Alumni Association Timmins Chapter Bursaries (4)
Arthur and Eva Solomon Bursary
SGA Capital Campaign Bursaries
The Alain Mainville Earth Science Award
The Amy Bateman SGA Award
The Anne Biggar Social Work Award
The Brian Kett Senator's Award
The Caleb Coughlin Memorial Award69
The Cathy Murphy Senator's Award
The Cathy Murphy Senator's Award69
The Cathy Murphy Senator's Award

The Dave Salmoni Biology Award69
The Dominic Vidmar Speaker's Award
The Doug Dokis/Cindy Henriques Native Students' Award
The Gord Dickie Political Science Award69
The Heather Melcher Vice-President's Award
The Jason Sweeney Senator's Award70
The Jennifer Chamberland History Award70
The Jolene Moriarty Native Students' Award
The Mark Bazinet Economics Award
The Michael Berg University College Award70
The Mike Grube President's Award
The Mira Martic Commerce Award
The Peter Sweetnam SSR Award70
The Ross Boden Engineering Award70
The Sarah Bridgland Award70
The Steve Weiterman University of Sudbury Award71
The Tannys Laughren Vice-President's Award
The Tara Parniak Thorneloe University Award
The Todd Bosak Off-Campus Award71
The William Morin Senator's Award71
The Amos Dresler Engineering Award71
Bruce Bothwell Memorial Bursary
Donna Lynch Memorial Awards (2)71
André Girouard Award
Jean Noël and Lebea Desmarais Memorial Bursary
Department of Psychology Bursary
English Department Bursary
Anthropology Bursary72
Benefit Partners/NRCS/Tony Evershed Award
Department of Law and Justice Bursary73
Dr. Molly Hancock Bursaries (2)
School of Nursing Bursary

Langue et civilisation françaises bursary	73
Darcy Noelle Kemp Memorial Award	73
Single Students Residence Council Bursaries (8)	73
University College Residence Council Bursaries(5)	74
Rhéa Desjardins Memorial Award	74
Allan and William Goring Memorial Bursary	74
Children's Aid Society Bursary	74
Dr. Karen Blackford Memorial Bursary	74
Evelyn Ham/LUSU Memorial Bursary	74
Gatchell Reunion 1997 Bursary	7 <u>5</u>
Jay Ford Memorial Bursary	75
L.U. Bursaries	7 <u>5</u>
LOCS/EHCL Founders Bursary	75
Lucien Matte Foundation Bursaries	7 <u>5</u>
Lyne McGlade Bursary Fund	7 <u>5</u>
Pat Anderson Memorial Bursary	7 <u>6</u>
Pat J. Poland Memorial Bursary	76
Senator Rhéal Belisle Bursaries	7 <u>6</u>
T.D. Bank Higher Education Awards	76
Watson Family Bursary	76
Professor Rupert Cook Memorial Bursary	7 <u>6</u>
Aurelio Taricani Memorial Bursary	77
CIM - Maintenance Division Bursary for Engineering	77
Dr. Robert (Bob) Jensen Bursary	77
Wieslawa Malicki Memorial Bursary	77
Jean and Tai Watters Bursary	77
Vito Ranieri Bursary	77
PricewaterhouseCoopers Bursary	78
Christopher and Eva Doherty Bursary	78
Outdoor Adventure Leadership Bursary	78
Honorable Marie-P. (Charette) Poulin et M. Bernard A. Poulin Bursary	78
Frederick Arthur "Wiggy" Walmesley Bursaries (4)	78

Dr. Henry B.M. Best Memorial Bursary
Constable Joseph MacDonald Bursary79
Carolyn Donison Memorial Bursary
Kenneth Sutherland Memorial Bursary
James Costigan Memorial Bursary79
RUTHCO Bursary 80
Marie Goring Bursary 80
Dr. Tuan Ton-That Memorial Bursaries 80
Elmer McVey Bursary80
Amandla Bursary81
Arts Bursary81
Nickel Masonic Lodge Bursaries
Dan MacLean Memorial Bursary81
Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries
Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary81
LUAA-Alumni Association of Mature and Part-Time Students
LUAA-Alumni Board Bursary
LUAA-Alumni Association Sudbury Chapter Bursary
Voyageur Athletics Bursary
Advancement Bursary82
LUAA-Alumni Association Bursaries
Maire Laurikainen Bursary
Voyageur Men's and Women's Soccer Bursary
Teachers' Lions Club Bursary
Dr. Parameswara Viswanathan Memorial Bursary
Laurentian University Faculty Association Retirees – Association des Professeurs de l'Université
Laurentienne Retraités Memorial Bursary
Noëlle Ladouceur Bursary
Follett's Bookstore Award
United Steelworkers Bursary
Sudbury Masters Running Club Award
Keith Sinclair Memorial Award

Bill Wilson Memorial PMAC Bursary85
LUAA-Alumni Association Ottawa Chapter Bursary85
Commerce/SPAD '80 Bursary85
Hélène Babin Jacob Bursary85
Dr. Patricia Falter Excellence in Teaching Award
John Filo Bursary85
Bob Agnew Memorial Bursary
Father Brian McKee Council Memorial Bursary
Rotary Club of Sudbury Bursary
Allan Epps Award
Lacrosse Bursary
Pat Aitken Memorial Bursary
Oliver Fine Arts Bursary
Sudbury Band Memorial Bursary88
No Strings Attached Community Band of Sudbury:
Mirko Mehes Memorial Bursary
Dr. Bob Wanzel Bursary
Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary
Melissa Willett Memorial Bursary
Sudbury Mine Mill and Smelter Workers Local 598 / CAW Dr. Peter Suschnigg Bursary
LUAA-Alumni Association Bursary For Adult Learners
Finlay and Clara MacLeod Memorial Bursary90
Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Helen Byrnes Memorial Bursary90
Canadian Institute of Mining Bursary90
Wally Majesky Award91
R.L Beattie Family Award91
United Steelworkers of America Bursary91
Richard Pound SPAD Bursary91
James F. Davies Memorial Bursary92
J. Conrad Lavigne and Jeanne Canie Lavigne Bursary92
A.C.T./UCT United Commercial Travelers Bursary92
Epps Family Bursary

Danko Family Bursary	93
Stratford Shakespeare Festival Field Trip Award	93
Laurie Bissonette Bursary	93
Walker Wood Foundation Scholarship	94
Martin Family Bursary	94
Professors of the Past Bursary	94
Dr. Josie Hernandez de Leon Bursary	94
McMullen Family Bursary	95
Audrey Pickard Bursary	95
Raymond Labbé Commemorative Bursary	95
Thomas and Aurore Lemieux Family Bursary	95
Laurentian Music Bursary	95
Dr. Rand Dyck Bursary	96
Blanco-Mialhe Family Bursary	96
John and Patricia Malysh Bursary	96
Phillips Family Bursary	96
Ira Bailey SPAD Bursary	97
Margaret Clausi Memorial Bursary	97
Bachelor of Commerce (English) Bursary	97
LUAA-Alumni Association Endowment Bursaries	97
Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary	97
Judith Weisz Woodsworth Bursary	98
Frith Family Award for Nursing Excellence	98
John McIlwain Memorial Bursary	98
Hélène Babin Jacob Bursary	98
Jessie Hamilton Bursary	99
Archaeology Field School Bursary	99
Sudbury Credit Union Bursary	99
Marc St-Laurent Commerce Award	99
St-Aubin Ouellette Francophone Bursary	99
Lamps 40th Anniversary (1969-2009) Bursary	100
John Krupp Memorial Bursary	100

Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry Undergraduate Award
Department of English Faculty Bursary
Hector Sobol Memorial Bursary
Trebb Family Bursary
HAQ Family Bursary
Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) - Wood Award 101
SPAD 35th Alumni Awards
Derek Wilkinson Memorial Bursary
Ken and Denise Derrett SPAD Bursary 102
Trueclaim Exploration Inc Award
Stonley Family Bursary
Bernie and Mary Langlois Family Bursary103
Elizabeth Bonk Memorial Bursary
Jeanne d'Arc Sullivan Memorial Bursary103
Kim Croteau Memorial Scholarship
Roland Bidal Bursary in French Education
French Language Teacher Education Program Bursary
Aimee Leonard Music Bursary
Peter and Shirley Moutsatsos Family Bursary
LUAA 50th Anniversary Bursary 105
Joro Photography Bursaries
Sudbury Wolves Community Club SPAD Bursary
John Partanen Estate Scholarship106
Cousin Vinny's Restaurant Bursary106
Hillary Afelskie Memorial Bursary
LAMPS Recognition Award
LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards
Wendy Williams Bursary107
Lucien Gervais Music Bursary
Crown Wards Bursaries
TD Insurance Meloche Monnex Laurentian Architecture Laurentienne Bursary 108
Dr. Robert V. Segsworth Bursary for Excellence in Political Science

Laurentian University Political Science Association (LUPSA) Model Parliament Bursary	109
Blaine and Lise Nicholls Design Build Fund	109
Mary Weaver, BA, LLB, QC Bursary	109
Scotiabank Annual Award	110
ATHLETIC AWARDS	110
The Sudbury Masters Running Club Award	110
The Peter Ennis Memorial Bursary	110
The N.R.C.S. (Northern Rehabilitation and Consulting Services Inc.) Scholarships (2)	111
The Gino "Tepper" and Linda Caverson Scholarship	111
The Frederick Arthur "Wiggy" Walmesley Bursaries (4)	111
The Joy Bellinger Memorial Scholarship	111
The F. Grant Henderson Bursary	111
The Joey Jerome Memorial Award	111
The Max Silverman Memorial Scholarship	112
The Roman Baumann Memorial Scholarships (2)	112
The Don Punch Memorial Award	112
Dr. Dwayne Rivard Memorial Fund	112
Joy Bellinger Bursary Fund	113
Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries	113
Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary	113
Voyageur Athletics Bursary	113
Voyageur Men's and Women's Soccer Bursary	113
Dr. Dwayne Rivard Memorial Award	113
The Bob Agnew Memorial Bursary	114
The Benefit Partners/NRCS/Tony Evershed Award	114
The Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary	114
The Ron Chrysler Bursary	114
Smith Family Bursary	115
Swords Family Bursary	115
The Swords Family Women's Basketball Bursary	115
Laurentian University Alumni Association / Lacroix Forest LLP/s.r.l. Athletic Scholarship	115
LUAA-Alumni Association Athletic Scholarship	116

Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary	116
Clarke-Holla Bursaries	116
Ceming Family Laurentian University Bursary	116
St-Aubin Ouellette Bursary for Student-Athletes	117
Giommi Family Scholarship	117
Day Group Scholarship	117
Lilly Family Athletic Scholarship	117
Bill and Sandra Thompson Athletic Scholarship	118
PART-TIME AWARDS	118
The LUAA-Alumni Scholarships for Part-time Students (3)	118
The Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students "LAMPS" Scholarships (4)	118
The Heather Darroch Memorial Scholarship	118
L.U. Scholarships for Part-time Students (10)	119
Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students (LAMPS) Bursary	119
Lamps 40th Anniversary (1969-2009) Bursary	119
LAMPS Recognition Award	119
LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards	
OTHER AWARDS	120
Military Service Scholarships	120
St. John Ambulance Bursaries	120
The Registered Nurses Association of Ontario, Sudbury and District Chapter Bursary	121
Canadian Forces Personnel Assistance Fund - Education Assistance Loan Program	121
Imperial Oil Higher Education Awards	121
The Raymond Crépault Memorial Scholarship	121
The Royal Canadian Naval Benevolent Fund	122
The Rotary Foundation Educational Awards for Study Abroad	122
The Chaney-Ensign Fund	122
The Women's Advertising Club of Toronto Bursaries (2)	123
The Sudbury Regional Hospital Auxiliary/Volunteer, Laurentian Site Scholarship	123
The Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada Foundation Bursaries	123
The Wood Scholarship Fund	123
Roval Canadian Legion Branch No. 76 Bursaries	123

Ontario Provincial Command and the Ladies Auxiliary of The Royal Canadian Legion Bursa	ary
Program	123
Other loans or bursaries relating to service in the Canadian Armed Forces	123
The Lemaire Cooperative Studies Award	124
The F.G.T. Pickard Memorial Scholarship Fund (2)	124
The Hélène Gravel Award	124
The Association des bénévoles HRSRH Volunteer Association Bursary	124
The Toyota Earth Day Scholarship Program	124
Fondation Desjardins scholarships	125

ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIPS

Scholarships, prizes, awards and medals are based primarily on academic performance and are generally given to students in full-time attendance with first-class standing. Canadian citizenship or permanent resident status is a mandatory criterion.

Unless otherwise specified, applications for entrance scholarships are **not** required since they are awarded on academic merit. Application deadline is **March 1st of each year**. Not all awards need to be awarded each year. The University may withdraw any award for which, in any year, no qualified applicant is found. In order that scholarships and bursaries may be equitably distributed, the committee reserves the rights to restrict the value of scholarships that any one student may receive. The committee also avoids the awarding of multiple scholarships wherever possible. Additional information and application forms may be obtained at the Student Awards Office, Laurentian University, Ramsey Lake Rd., Sudbury, Ontario P3E 2C6

ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIPS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS REQUIRED

Apply on-line - Application deadline: March 1st

Jim Fielding Memorial Bursary

Value: \$60,000 - maximum of \$15,000 per year and renewable for three years (equivalent to the cost of tuition, cost of residence (if applicable), Super Saver Meal Plan and cost of books and equipment). Established by his children, Norinne, Murray and Craig. Mr. Jim Fielding was born, raised and lived his life in the Sudbury area. He was proud to be a member of a large well known area family and he relished every opportunity to be in attendance at numerous family occasions. Jim held the position of Chairman of the Board of Alexander Centre Industries Ltd. (ACIL), Waters and associate companies. Further, he was elected as Director of Canadian Pacific on May 7th, 1986 and continued serving in that capacity through to his successful re-election in April 2000. He also had a passion for learning. He was highly respected in the business community, known as a caring and considerate employer who was always interested in others. This bursary was created to provide students with an opportunity to attend university and realize their fullest potential. It will be awarded to students who may have struggled academically because of financial and personal challenges that have limited their ability to concentrate on their studies. Students must be nominated by a teacher, guidance counsellor or professional speaking on their potential and background. Preference will be given to students pursuing applied studies. Recipients cannot be eligible to hold any other awards with a value of \$1,000 or more. To renew the

scholarship, students must satisfy the passing grade requirements of their degree, maintain full-time status, and complete 30 credits (the normal academic workload) in a 12 month period to be eligible to renew the bursary. Nomination and application form is required.

National Deans' Entrance Scholarship for Excellence

Value: \$20,000/ea (\$5,000 renewable for three years). One scholarship will be awarded in each of the Faculties: Arts - Humanities, Arts - Social Sciences, Professional Schools, Sciences and Engineering, and Management.

To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 90% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, have made a significant contribution to his or her school and community, and have demonstrated leadership qualities.

The award includes a mentorship with the Dean of the Faculty or a distinguished member selected by the Dean. Recipients will be required to participate in a minimum of 2 approved Laurentian University events or activities, e.g. Open House, Donor reception, etc. To renew the scholarship, students must achieve an 80% average is subsequent year. Application required. One of the five winners of a National Deans' Scholarship will be chosen to receive the Dr. Judith Woodsworth President's scholarship valued at \$1000, renewable provided the recipient meets the renewal criteria for the National Deans' Entrance Scholarship for Excellence program. Please arrange to have two letters of recommendation forwarded directly to Laurentian University. One should be from a teacher or guidance counsellor and the other from a member of the community. Application required.

Chancellor's Scholarship

Value: \$40,000 (over 4 years). To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 90% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, have made a significant contribution to his or her school and community, and have demonstrated leadership qualities. The award includes a guarantee of a single room (residence application required and residence fees applicable). Recipients will be required to participate in a minimum of 2 approved Laurentian University events or activities, e.g. Open House, Donor reception, etc. To renew the scholarship, students must achieve an 80% average is subsequent year. Please arrange to have two letters of recommendation forwarded directly to Laurentian University. One should be from a

teacher or guidance counsellor and the other from a member of the community. Application required.

President's Scholarships (2)

Value: \$30,000 (over 4 years). To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 90% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, have made a significant contribution to his or her school and community, and have demonstrated leadership qualities. The award includes a guarantee of a single room (residence application required and residence fees applicable).

Recipients will be required to participate in a minimum of 2 approved Laurentian University events or activities, e.g. Open House, Donor reception, etc. To renew the scholarship, students must achieve an 80% average is subsequent year. Please arrange to have two letters of recommendation forwarded directly to Laurentian University. One should be from a teacher or guidance counsellor and the other from a member of the community. Application required.

Aboriginal Studies Excellence Awards

Value: \$1500. To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 80% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, and have successfully completed one Grade 11 or Grade 12 cedit in Native Languages or Native Studies. Application required.

French Immersion Excellence Awards

Value: \$1000. To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 80% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, and have graduated from a French Immersion of Extended French high school program. Students must register in a minimum of 2 three credit courses taught in the French language. Application required.

Leadership Awards

Value: \$1000. The Leadership Awards Program acknowledges and encourages the outstanding school and community leadership contribution of students. To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 75% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, have made a significant contribution to his or her school and community, have demonstrated leadership qualities. Application required. Please arrange to have two letters of recommendation forwarded directly to Laurentian University. One should be from a teacher or guidance counsellor and the other from a member of the community.

Community Service Bursaries

Value: \$4000 over 4 years. To be eligible, students must: present a minimum of 80% on 6 best 4 U/M courses or equivalent, including required courses for his or her program, have made a significant contribution to his or her school and community, have demonstrated leadership qualities, and have financial need. Recipients will be required to participate in a minimum of 2 approved Laurentian University events or activites, e.g. Open House, Donor reception, etc. To renew the scholarship, students must achieve an 80% average is subsequent year. Application required. Please arrange to have two letters of recommendation forwarded directly to Laurentian University. One should be from a teacher or guidance counsellor and the other from a member of the community.

Access to Opportunities Bursary

Value: \$1000. The Access to Opportunities Bursaries are non-repayable awards offered to students who demonstrate financial need. Application required.

Sudbury Construction Association Architecture Scholarship

Value: \$2,500. The Sudbury Construction Association (SCA) began in 1948 with a solid foundation – the skills and experience of local contractors and trades people. Today, the Sudbury Construction Association is an ICI association supporting contractors, manufacturers & suppliers, service providers, consulting firms, and training and personnel providers. The Sudbury Construction Association promotes member interests and provides specialized services to help more than 270 members compete and succeed.

As soon as the concept of bringing a School of Architecture to downtown Sudbury and Laurentian University was created, the Sudbury Construction Association was quick to lend its support. The SCA was the first association to create a scholarship to help attract bright, young architects to Northern Ontario.

This scholarship is awarded annually to one full-time student, who is a Canadian citizen or permanent resident, entering the first year of the School of Architecture at Laurentian University. Preference will be given to a student who demonstrates academic merit. Value of the award is \$2,500. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required.

Jacqueline Labelle Award

Value: \$1,000

Recipient: Full-time student entering the first year of any program, on the basis of academic excellence, financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Candidates must be graduates of École secondaire catholique

Horizon. Selection is made on the recommendation of the secondary school. Application required.

Pada Memorial Award

Established by the Pada family, friends and associates, in memory of a fine gentleman and noted CVRD-Inco geologist, Vishnu Pada. He and his two daughters, Brinda and Arti, died tragically in the crash of Air India flight 182 in 1985. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP.; the recipient must be a graduate student from Marymount Academy Secondary School. If no qualified applicant is chosen from Marymount Academy Secondary School, the bursary will be awarded to a full-time Geology Student at Laurentian University. Value: \$500. Application required.

Laurentian University Federation Memorial Award

Laurentian and its federated institutions created the Laurentian University Federation Memorial Award to recognize the sacrifices of our soldiers and their families, of those who give their lives doing what we as a nation have asked of them.

The award will provide full-time Laurentian students tuition for up to four years of study, and free on-campus housing in Sudbury for the first year.

To be eligible, a student must be under the age of 26, a Canadian citizen or permanent resident, dependant of a Canadian Forces member killed while deployed on combat or peace support operations, and registered as a full-time undergraduate at Laurentian University in Sudbury or one of its federated universities. Application required.

Anne Crichton-George Scholarships (2)

Established in 1998, in memory of Anne Crichton-George and her active involvement in Chapleau Ontario. Value: \$2,500/ea. Recipients: full-time 1st-year students from Chapleau, Ont. enrolled in any program (if there is no qualified applicant from Chapleau, the award may be given to a student from Northeastern Ontario). They must have achieved a min. average of 80% in an Ontario Secondary School (in six U/M courses), have demonstrated a broad range of interests and community involvement, as well as financial need. Renewable in subsequent years with acceptable academic standing. Students may receive this award in addition to other University financial aid. Application required.

Dowling Horseshoe Club Bursary

A gift from the Dowling Horseshoe Club in recognition of the financial needs of students. The Club, founded in 1969, provided residents with an enjoyable competitive setting and contributed to the social fabric of the Dowling community for over 25 years. Value: \$1,300. Recipient: a full-time student from the Sudbury area (preferably a resident of Dowling), who is entering the 1st year of study, on the basis of financial need. Application required.

Gerald (KStJ) and Marguerite Lougheed Scholarship

The Lougheed family is recognized in the region for its philanthropic accomplishments and commitment to caring for others. This scholarship was established in this spirit and to honour Gerry Lougheed Senior's Knighthood in the Order of St. John by Governor General Ray Hnatyshyn in 1990. Value: \$1,200. Recipient: a resident of the City of Greater Sudbury who has attained a min. 80% average in the secondary school examinations required for admission to the University. The student must present (1) a recommendation from the head of the Department of English or Français of their secondary school stating that he or she has demonstrated excellent literacy skills, and (2) a personal data sheet outlining community involvement. Application required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Faculty Entrance Scholarships

Value: \$500/ea. Recipient: one student in each of Sciences/Engineering, Arts (Humanities or Social Sciences), Professional Schools and Management. Based on academic standing (min. 80%) in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses) and financial need. Application required.

Sid Forster Memorial Award

Established by family and friends of the late Sidney Clair "Sid" Forster as a tribute to his dedication and commitment to his family and community. Value: 5% of the endowment (\$650). Recipient: a 1st-year student enrolled in any undergraduate program. The student must: (1) have demonstrated the greatest improvement in academic standing in secondary school studies; (2) have made a contribution to her or his school or community; (3) have demonstrated financial need; (4) be a resident of the City of Greater Sudbury, and (5) receive the recommendation of a high school guidance counselor. Application required.

Nick Volf Engineering Bursary

Value: \$580. Recipient: a full-time 1st-year student of Engineering, on the basis of financial need, and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Douglas Williamson Bursary

Established to recognize the contributions of Dr. Douglas Williamson, a founder of the Department of Geology. Value: \$450. Recipient: a student entering the 1st year of the Geology program, on the basis of financial need and academic standing. Application required.

India-Canada Association of Sudbury Scholarship

Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time 1st-year student enrolled in any program. He or she must have achieved a min. 80% average in an Ontario Secondary School (in six U/M courses) and outline community contributions. Preference is given to dependents of members of the India-Canada Association of Sudbury, or other East Indian culture and heritage organization that shares the association's objectives. The student must present a personal data sheet outlining involvement or research interests in East Indian arts, culture, history and music. Application required.

Richard Pound SPAD Bursary

Established by alumni, family and friends in attendance at the SPAD 35th Reunion celebration in 2007, the Richard Pound SPAD Bursary will be awarded to a student enrolled in the 1st year of the Honours Bachelor of Commerce in Sports Administration. Selection of the recipient is based on academic excellence (min. 80%) in an Ontario secondary school (6 best U/M courses). The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is \$780. Application required.

Sudbury Canada-Wide Science Fair Scholarship

Value: \$450. Recipient: a full-time 1st-year student enrolled in an undergraduate program in Sciences or Engineering, as selected by the Senate Committee on Undergraduate Academic Awards on the basis of academic achievement in secondary school. Preference is given to students who have previously participated in a science fair. Students must present a written recommendation from the high school guidance counsellor. Application required.

Thomas Balfe Memorial Award

Established as a loving testament to Tom Balfe, a loyal son, brother and friend, by his family and friends. Tom had just started his first year in the Commerce program (1992-93) when he died suddenly in a car accident. Value: \$330. Recipient: a student entering the 1st year of the Commerce program, on the basis of financial need. Application required.

Michelle (Jane) Richer Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends in memory of the late Michelle (Jane) Richer, an outspoken person who was dedicated to her school, sports, work and friends, and applied herself with perseverance and determination for acceptance into the Kinesiology program before her tragic death in a car accident. Value: \$300. Recipient: a full-time student enrolled in the Kinesiology program, on the basis of financial need and demonstrated leadership qualities. Application required.

Dr. Frank J. Clumpus Bursary Fund

Established by family and friends to commemorate Dr. Clumpus' term as Chair of the Board of Governors (1981-1984). Value: \$200 Recipient: a full-time 1st-year student from Northern Ontario, who has been an active volunteer and demonstrates financial need. Application required.

Christopher and Eva Doherty Bursary

This award was established by their children to honor Dr. and Mrs. C.J. Doherty. Dr. Doherty served on the Laurentian University Board of Governors from 1960 to 1968 and was awarded an Honorary Doctorate of law by the University in 1985. The bursary is awarded to a student entering the first year of full time study with at least a "B" average. The student must maintain a minimum "B" average to continue receiving the award in subsequent years of study. Preference will be given to Northern Ontario students who are studying in a discipline in the health sciences, and can demonstrate financial need. Value is variable (up to full tuition). Application required.

John F. Mellaney Memorial Scholarship

Established by Eldon Mellaney is to aid a student with financial need at the Laurentian University. The recipient must be enrolled in their first year of the Computer Science program and must have a minimum academic standing of 80% average in their final year of high school. If no qualified recipient, this award will be offered to a student in the Mathematics program. Application is required.

Laurentian University Faculty Association Scholarship

Value: \$1000. Recipient: the son or daughter of a member of the CAW/Mine Mill and Smelter Workers Union, Local 598, entering the 1st year of any program with the highest overall average in the final year of secondary school. A high school guidance counsellor must provide a recommendation. Application required.

ENTRANCE AWARDS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS NOT REQUIRED.

Listed below are all entrance awards for which NO application is required. The selection is done automatically, based on the specific criteria of the award and the entire pool of qualified applications.

KGHM Annual Awards - \$3000

The "KGHM Scholarships" are awarded annually to one full-time student enrolled in the Geology program and one full-time student enrolled in the Mining Engineering Program. KGHM is a leading mid-tier copper mining company with corporate offices in Vancouver, B.C. and Toronto, Ontario. KGHM produces copper, gold and platinum group metals from its operating mines and possesses several advanced development projects. Our intention is to grow our business by pursuing both internal and external growth opportunities. We have a strong combined history of making smart, entrepreneurial acquisitions and we will continue to explore opportunities. We will also advance our promising pipeline of development projects while supporting our operating mines. The combined skills and expertise of KGHM people will be a central component of our future growth. The recipient of the Geology award will also be eligible for a summer internship with KGHM Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University based on the student's academic achievement and demonstrated leadership attributed to one geology student as well as one engineering student.

Academic pathways Scholarships - \$1000

Awarded automatically to qualifying students who have graduated from an Ontario College with an Ontario College Diploma, Ontario College Advanced Diploma or Ontario College Graduate Certificate with a minimum GPA of 80% and who are registering in a full time undergraduate program at Laurentian University.

Northern Ontario Awards - \$1000

Awarded on the basis of academic standing (minimum 80%) to applicants residing in Northern Ontario.

Central Ontario Awards - \$1000

Awarded on the basis of academic standing (minimum 80%) to applicants residing in Central Ontario.

Francophone Excellence Awards - \$1250

This award has been created to encourage first year students to register in a program offered in French. Students must register in 24 credits, (i.e. 80% of a full course load) taught in French. To renew the award, students must maintain 80% in subsequent years, and register in a minimum of 24 credits taught in French.

Athletic Awards - \$3500

Awarded on the recommendation of the athletic director and coaches to athletes admitted with 80% on high school grades.

Laurentian University Entrance Academic Excellence Awards

Each newly admitted student who just graduated from full-time studies at a secondary school and meets the criteria to be an Ontario Scholar (on 6 best U/M courses) is guaranteed an entrance scholarship. The value of the scholarship is as follows:

High-School Average	Academic Excellence Scholarships	
80% - 84.9%	up to \$4,500 (\$1,000 in 1st year, renewable in subsequent years provided average is maintained, increased to \$1,500 in 4th year)	
85% - 89.9%	up to \$6,500 (\$1,500 in 1st year, renewable in subsequent years provided average is maintained, increased to \$2,000 in 4th year)	
90% - 94.9%	up to \$10,500 (\$2,500 in 1st year, renewable in subsequent years provided average is maintained, increased to \$3,000 in 4 th year)	
95% - 100%	up to \$14,500 (\$3,500 in 1st year, renewable in subsequent years provided average is maintained, increased to \$4,000 in 4 th year)	
* Calculating your average – For admission and award		

^{*} Calculating your average – For admission and award purposes, Laurentian University calculates admission averages

based on the top six marks from grade 12 or level 4 U/M courses, regardless of prerequisites for the intended program of study (except Midwifery).

To continue your scholarship at the same value, your average in subsequent years must remain within the same range as your admission average. If your average decreases, or increases in subsequent years, your award will be recalculated on the basis of the above scholarship grid.

Scholarship offers are extended on the basis of interim marks, and are renewable for a maximum of three additional years with the value in subsequent years based on the above grid. Application is not required.

Dr. Judith Woodsworth President's Scholarship

Established by Dr. Judith Woodsworth. The purpose of this award is to recognize excellence among students of Laurentian University. The recipient will be chosen among the new recipients of a National Dean's Scholarship for Excellence each year. Value: \$1,000. This scholarship is renewable for three years.

LUAA-Alumni Association Entrance Scholarship

Value: \$2,500. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 1st year of any program, with a min. 70% average in a secondary school. Student must not be in receipt of any other awards from the University.

Board of Governors Scholarship

Value: \$1,300. Recipient: a student entering the 1st year of a program in arts or science. The applicant must have obtained a min. 75% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses) or the equivalent and must not be in receipt of any other major award.

Carl and Lyle Sanders Scholarships (2)

Donated by the late Mr. and Mrs. Carl J. Sanders, Toronto-based business people and philanthropists. Value: \$2,200/ea. Recipients: 1st-year students enrolled in a Bachelor of Arts program, with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Carl J. Sanders Scholarships (2)

A gift from the late Carl J. Sanders, a Toronto-based businessman with varied interests who, over the years, donated generously to educational institutions and charitable organizations. Value: \$1,200/ea. Recipients: 1st-year students enrolled in a Bachelor of Arts, Science or Commerce program, with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Concours provincial de français Entrance Prizes (2)

Value: tuition fees. Recipients: the top two contestants in the Concours provincial de français secondary school language contest, enrolled in the 1st year of any program.

Concours de français - langue seconde Entrance Prizes (2)

Value: tuition fees. Recipients: the top two contestants in the Concours de français - langue seconde secondary school language contest, enrolled in the 1st year of any program.

Dr. Edna L. Moore Entrance Scholarship

A gift from the friends and colleagues of the late Dr. Edna L. Moore, the first Public Health Nurse in the Ontario Ministry of Health. Having been previously active in a national organization for public health nursing in the United States, she received an honorary doctorate degree from the University of Western Ontario in 1957. Value: \$280. Recipient: the 1st-year student enrolled in the School of Nursing with the highest academic standing. The student may not be in receipt of any other major award. The faculty of the School of Nursing makes the selection.

Edith Rose Brooks Memorial Award

This award is given in memory of Miss Edith Brooks, through the Music Department, and will be awarded to a student in his/her first year of the music program with the highest overall standing in secondary school U/M courses. Value is variable.

Frank S. Ressel Memorial Scholarships (4)

Established in 1990 by the late Frank S. Ressel of Sudbury. Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: 1st-year students enrolled in any undergraduate program on the basis of academic standing in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Horace J. Fraser Scholarship

A gift from Mrs. Catherine Fraser in memory of her late husband, Horace J. Fraser, former President of Falconbridge Nickel Mines Ltd., esteemed member of the University's Board of Governors from 1960-1969 and Chair of the Board from 1965-1969. Value: \$2,000. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 1st year of any program, with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Laurentian University 35th Anniversary Scholarships (4)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: 1st-year students enrolled in any undergraduate program, on the basis of academic standing (min. 80%) in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

McIntosh Engineering Scholarship Fund & Stantec – Mining Scholarship for Academic Excellence

Requirements: Established in 2009, these scholarships seek to award premiere students early in their years of study in the mining and mechanical engineering programs at Laurentian University. There are 44 awards in total valued at \$2800, to be disbursed over five years. First and second year students enrolled on a full-time basis are eligible.

Mr. and Mrs. Myer Levine Scholarship

Established by their children, to honour Mr. and Mrs. Levine. Mr. Levine (1889-1973) was a local businessman and founder of Levine's Ladies Wear in Sudbury. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a student entering the 1st year at University College. The applicant must have obtained a min. 75% average in a secondary school in Sudbury (in six U/M course) or the equivalent, demonstrate financial need, and not be in receipt of another major award.

Ontario Professional Engineers Foundation for Education Entrance Scholarships (2)

Two scholarships, each valued at \$1,000, are awarded annually to outstanding students entering first-year Engineering at Laurentian University. Where possible, the scholarships are awarded to a female student and to a male student with the highest academic standing in an Ontario secondary school (six U/M courses. The scholarships are awarded on the recommendation of the School of Engineering.

Peter Barott Scholarship

A gift from the friends, colleagues and associates of the late Peter Barott, a Montreal-based architect who designed major projects including the Science I Building at the University and who contributed to an Expo 67 project in collaboration with another architectural firm. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a 1st-year student enrolled in the Engineering program, with a min. 75% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses) and not in receipt of other scholarships or bursaries that exceed a total value of \$1,500. If no student entering Engineering is eligible, the award may be given to a student entering a science program.

R.J. Askin Memorial Scholarship

Donated by Abitibi-Price Inc. (Toronto), in memory of the late Robert J. Askin, a former Governor of the University and a member of the Board from its inception until his death in 1961. Mr. Askin demonstrated a keen interest in the affairs of the University and contributed greatly to engineering. Value: \$700. Recipient: a 1st-year student enrolled in any program, on the basis of academic excellence in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Thayer Lindsley Scholarship

A bequest of the late Thayer Lindsley (1882-1976), founder and former President of Falconbridge Nickel Mines Ltd. When he retired in 1956, Mr. Lindsley established the John Lindsley Trust which provides the funds for this award. Value: \$2,000. Recipient: a student entering a Bachelor of Science or Engineering program with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (on six U/M courses). The scholarship is paid in two installments: half at registration in 1st term, half at the beginning of the 2nd term.

Thomas D. Edward Scholarship

Donated by Edwards Sudbury Ltd., in memory of the late Thomas D. Edward (1894-1971), its founder and former president, who had a keen sense of business and was actively involved in numerous local service clubs. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a 1st-year student enrolled in a Bachelor of Arts, Science or Commerce, with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

Walter Light Entrance Scholarships (1)

Value: \$1,000. Recipient: 1st-year student enrolled in a Bachelor of Arts (Humanities) or Bachelor of Commerce, with a min. 80% average in an Ontario secondary school (in six U/M courses).

IN-COURSE AWARDS

Scholarships, prizes, awards and medals are based primarily on academic performance and are generally given to students in full-time attendance at Laurentian University (Sudbury campus) with first-class standing.

Students must fill out application forms for in-course scholarships (2nd, 3rd and 4th year) where specified. These will be available to download on the Student Portal LUNET at https://intranet.laurentian.ca/ late April. These are awarded on academic merit and financial need where specified, or both. Unless otherwise specified, application deadline is June 1 of each year. Not all awards need to be awarded each year. The University may withdraw any award for which, in any year, no qualified applicant is found. In order that scholarships and bursaries may be equitably distributed, the committee reserves the rights to restrict the value of scholarships that any one student may receive. The committee also avoids the awarding of multiple scholarships wherever possible. Additional information and application forms may be obtained at the Student Awards Office, Laurentian University, Ramsey Lake Rd., Sudbury, Ontario P3E 2C6

IN-COURSE AWARDS FOR RETURNING STUDENTS (2ND, 3RD, 4TH YEAR) WHICH AN APPLICATION FORM IS REQUIRED

Deadline June 1st

Mason C.F. Kossatz Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the family, friends and colleagues of the late Mr. Mason C.F. Kossatz, who passed on in 1989, to commemorate his many contributions to his profession of mining engineering, a career that spanned four decades. Mr. Kossatz had always demonstrated a keen interest in the affairs of the University. Recipient: a student (Ontario resident) entering the 2nd year of the Mining Engineering program, based on financial need and academic standing (min. 70% overall average). The scholarship is paid in three installments - in 2nd, 3rd and 4th year of the program - providing the student maintains a min. 70% average. If he or she fails to do so, the remainder of the funds may be awarded to another qualified student. If, in any year, there is no qualified student, the funds will be donated to the library for the purchase of engineering books. The award is made on the recommendation of the School of Engineering and presented at an annual awards dinner. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$3200 for three years (total of \$9600).

Senator Rhéal Bélisle Scholarships (2)

Requirements: Established by friends in honour of the 40th anniversary of Honourable Senator Rhéal Bélisle's dedication to public service. Mr. Bélisle devoted talent, time and energy to his community and country. He served his local community as Town Councillor and Mayor, then the Province as a member of the Legislative Assembly. From 1963 until his death in 1992, he served Canada as a Senator with great distinction and dedication. While he was a member of the Legislature, he guided the process that enabled the incorporation of Laurentian University of Sudbury, and of the University of Sudbury as a federated college. Recipient: full-time students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of specialized programs in Biology, Economics or Commerce. Based on academic standing in the previous year of study, demonstrated leadership and participation in the humanities, sports or arts, outside of the classroom. The awards are given alternately to francophone and anglophone students. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$1800/ea.

Marsh A. Cooper Award in Geology

Requirements: a full-time student entering the 2nd year of the specialized Geology program, based on academic standing and financial need (in that order of priority). Selection is made on the recommendation of the Department of Earth Sciences. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$2000.

Dr. Baxter Ricard Scholarship

Requirements: Established in honour of the late Baxter Ricard, LL.D. (Laurentian), former Chair of the Board of Northern Cable Services Ltd. and Mid-Canada Communications Corp. and Director of CUC Broadcasting Ltd. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of the francophone Commerce program with a min. 75% overall average, at least three courses taught in French in the previous academic year, and demonstrated leadership qualities. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$1,500

<u>Laurentian University Administrative and Professional Staff Association</u> <u>Scholarship</u>

Requirements: a student in any year of an undergraduate program on the basis of academic standing, demonstrated leadership qualities and significant contribution to the University community (must be detailed in writing). Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$750

IODE Susan MacLachlan Memorial Award

Requirements: a student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a program in Education (B.A.), Nursing or Physical and Health Education. Based on academic standing (min. 75%) in the previous year and demonstrated leadership, active participation or volunteer work in the University or community. The student must not be in receipt of major awards from the University. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$750

Elizabeth Burton Award

Requirements: student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of an undergraduate Science program, based on academic achievement and financial need. The award may be given to more than one student in the same year. Selection is made on the recommendation of the dean of Sciences and Engineering. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: 1-\$700 or 2-\$350 each

Pearl Hagen Memorial Awards (2)

Requirements: A gift from the family, friends and colleagues of the late Pearl Hagen, an outstanding role-model in the practice of community nursing at the Sudbury and District Health Unit. Mrs. Hagen was the liaison with the

University's School of Nursing and a valued friend and supporter. Recipients: full-time students (generic and RN) entering the 3rd or 4th year of the Bachelor of Science in Nursing. Based on academic standing and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$650/ea

Canadian Federation of University Women - Sudbury Awards (2)

Requirements: Awarded to two female students entering 2nd and 3rd year respectively of any program, whether on a full time basis or registered for a minimum of two courses, on the basis of academic standing and financial need. Application for InCourse Awards required.

Value: \$500/ea

<u>Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Helen Byrnes Memorial</u> <u>Bursary</u>

Requirements: Established by the Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Sudbury, this bursary is awarded to aid a female student enrolled full-time in any year of the Sports and Physical Education program. The bursary is awarded on the basis of academic achievement and financial need. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Bursary application is required.

Value: \$1000

Canadian Federation of University Women - Margaret Fyfe-Orange Memorial Awards (2)

Requirements: Awarded to two female students enrolled full-time in 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any program preferably whose studies have been interrupted for a minimum of one year. Selection is made on the basis of academic standing and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$1000/ea

Mrs. Dominga de la Riva Memorial Awards (2)

Requirements: Established by her daughter to honour the memory of the late Mrs. Dominga de la Riva, an outstanding mother, admired and cherished for her ability to reflect warmth and friendship to all she knew. She was born in Spain and raised two children through the Spanish Civil War (1936-1939) and the postwar period. When her children immigrated to Canada, she did not hesitate to leave the country she loved so much. Recipients: full-time students entering the 3rd or 4th year of Modern Languages and Literatures, Spanish program. Selection is based on academic standing (min. 75%) and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$800/ea

Wallace Family Scholarship

Requirements: awarded annually to a student entering the second year of the School of Engineering or the School of Commerce and Administration. The scholarship will be awarded on the basis of academic excellence, leadership qualities, and extra-curricular activities, including athletics. Prospective candidates may be required to attend an interview with a selection committee. This award may include, whenever possible, a summer work term with Pioneer Construction Inc. at the completion of year two. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$950

Dr. Janet Springer Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the friends and colleagues of Dr. Janet Springer, a senior scientist with the Ministry of Northern Development and Mines who was keenly interested in encouraging young women to pursue non-traditional careers. Recipient: a female student entering 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a Science or Engineering program, on the basis of academic standing and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$450

Joe Fabbro Memorial Award

Requirements: Established by the City of Greater Sudbury, friends and colleagues of the late Joe Fabbro to commemorate his numerous accomplishments as a businessman and local politician. Mr. Fabbro was a long-time mayor of the City and later, Chair of the Regional Municipality of Sudbury until his death in 1978. Recipient: a student residing in the City of Greater Sudbury who is entering 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a general or specialized Bachelor of Arts in Political Science (min. 70% average in the previous year.) Must not be in receipt of any other major award. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$250

Anna Leone Taverna Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the Taverna family and former pupils to commemorate Mrs. Anna Leone Taverna's keen interest in and love for education. She loved all children and teached Italian language and culture for more than 25 years. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 2nd year of the Italian studies degree program who

achieved the highest academic standing in their first Italian course of the previous year. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Italian studies program coordinator. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$330

Dr. Robert Williams Scholarship

Requirements: Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Geology program who has achieved a minimum 75% average. Dr. Robert Williams, a retired Calgary surgeon, was 89 years old when he followed in the footsteps of his three granddaughters and graduated with a Bachelor of Science degree in geology from Laurentian University. Dr. Williams embodies the term lifelong learner. He got his first degree in general science in 1941 from the University of Alberta. Two years later, he graduated with a doctor of medicine. He did postgraduate work in surgery in Toronto and Edinburgh, Scotland, then started to practice at the Calgary General Hospital. At the age of 68, he got his Bachelor of Arts degree in economics. Application is required.

Value: \$650

Mirjam Kallas Memorial Award

Requirements: A gift from the Päts Centennial Committee. Recipient: any full-time student enrolled in a course on Finno-Ugric studies. If this criterion cannot be met, the award may be given to a full-time student of Estonian and Finnish ethnic background enrolled in any academic program. Based on academic achievement and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$200

Barkley's of Avonmore Award

Requirements: a student in any year of an undergraduate program on the basis of academic standing (min. 70% average) and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$200

Herbert Babiasch Memorial Award

Requirements: a mature full- or part-time student entering 3rd or 4th year of a program in Social Sciences, on the basis of academic standing (min. 70%) and financial need. Preference is given to candidates who demonstrate professional and personal growth in working with people. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$75

Angela Pries - Thabo Nthama Memorial Award

Requirements: a foreign student entering 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a program in Engineering, on the basis of academic achievement and demonstrated financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$100

Germain Lemieux - Jean Watters Scholarship

Requirements: an undergraduate student from Gaspésie enrolled in any year of any program, with a min. 75% average in the previous year. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$500

Elizabeth May Devereux Memorial Award

Requirements: A gift from the family and friends of Elizabeth May Devereux (1897-1982), an advocate of business education for women. Recipient: (preferably) a female student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of the Commerce program, on the basis of academic standing (min. 70% average) and financial need. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$100

Maurice Aumond ACFAS-Sudbury Special Undergraduate Award

Requirements: Must be a full-time student entering 2nd or 3rd year of a program taught in French and enrolled in one course at the University of Sudbury. Must have good academic standing (80%), demonstrate financial need and be registered in French as a major. An application for In-course Awards must be submitted along with a letter

demonstrating intent to pursue studies in French, a curriculum vitae (both in French) and a transcript.

Value: \$400

ACFAS-Sudbury - General

Requirements: Must be a full-time student entering 2nd or 3rd year of a program taught in French. Must have good academic standing (80%), demonstrate financial need and be registered in French as a major. An application for In-course Awards must be submitted along with a letter demonstrating intent to pursue studies in french, a curriculum vitae (both in French) and a transcript.

Value: \$700

ACFAS-Sudbury - Sociology

Requirements: Must be a full-time student entering 2nd or 3rd year of a Sociology program taught in French. Must have good academic standing (80%), demonstrate financial need and be registered in French in Sociology as a major. An application for In-course Awards must be submitted along with a letter demonstrating intent to pursue studies in french, a curriculum vitae (both in French) and a transcript.

Value: \$700

<u>Trevor Sullivan Memorial Scholarship in Forensic Science</u>

Requirements: Established by family and friends in memory of Trevor Sullivan (BA 1999), the Trevor Sullivan Memorial Scholarship Fund is awarded to a full time student registered at Laurentian University and is working toward an honours degree with special orientation in forensic science. In the first instance the scholarship will be awarded on the basis of academic standing (minimum of 80%) and is in the first instance, a resident of Northeastern Ontario; in the second instance, a resident of Ontario; in the third instance, a resident of Canada. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: variable

J.P. Bickell Foundation Mining Scholarships

Recipients: students studying in 2nd, 3rd or 4th year in mining, including the geological and geophysical fields, environmental geosciences, geological sciences, and earth science programs. Based on academic standing and candidates must include a letter which demonstrates their interest in the mining industry/field. The letter must also

declare any other award/scholarship funding received. A separate application is required

Value: minimum \$2000.

Laurentian University Incontri Italian Club Scholarship

Requirements: Donated by the Laurentian University Incontri Italian Club. Recipient: A full-time student in any year of the Italian Studies Program, who has achieved the highest academic standing in the Italian courses of the previous year. Recipients must be active members of the Incontri Italian Club. Students not majoring in Italian Studies who can clearly demonstrate their participation in the Italian community at Laurentian University and have achieved the highest academic standing in their previous courses at Laurentian are also invited to apply. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Italian Studies program coordinator in consultation with the Incontri Italian Club executive. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: \$250

Chinese Heritage Association of Northern Ontario Scholarship

Requirements: Established in 2000, the Chinese Heritage Association of Northern Ontario Scholarship is awarded to a full-time undergraduate foreign student registered in any program at Laurentian University on the basis of academic standing. Application for In-Course Awards required.

Value: variable

Sudbury ROCKS!!! Race Run Walk for Diabetes Scholarship

Requirements: Established by Sudbury ROCKS!!! Race Run Walk for Diabetes, the award recognizes a Laurentian student, in any discipline, for their commitment as a volunteer or race participant at the Sudbury ROCKS!!! Race Run Walk for Diabetes (marathon, 1/2 marathon, 10km, 5km, or relay events), and for their contribution to healthy living and diabetes awareness in the Sudbury community. Proof of race registration or volunteer hours required. Application for in-course awards required

Value: \$1,000.

Bette Gennoe Memorial Bursary

Requirements: Established by Heather and Michael Throssell to recognize Bette Gennoe's dedication to the teaching profession. Bette was born in Cobalt and raised in North Bay. She began her teaching career in a one-room schoolhouse in Kipling, Northern Ontario. Later, she moved to Toronto, married her husband Bill and after the birth of their daughter Bette-Jane continued her successful teaching career, lasting over 30 years. Bette loved helping children and even after retirement she volunteered many hours to help with remedial reading. Throughout her life of 88 years, Bette was a strong, responsible, professional and caring lady who thoroughly enjoyed life and had a strong love of learning herself. This bursary is to be awarded to a student who best represents her ideals and commitment. The recipient must be enrolled in her/his Professional Year of the Bachelor of Education (English) program and must be a graduate of a secondary school in Northern Ontario. The award is not based on academic excellence but the recipient must have a minimum 75% average. The recipient will be selected upon a recommendation from faculty members. Bursary application is required.

Value: variable

Bourses Clinique Universitaire D'Orthophonie

Requirements: The "Bourses Clinique Universitaire D'Orthophonie" are awarded annually to two full-time students enrolled in the Department of Etudes Francaise Programme D'Orthophonie. The awards will be issued on the basis of academic standing (min. 75%) and participation within the Speech and Language University Clinic at Laurentian University. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application for In-Course Awards required

Value: \$800

CUPE Labour Studies Scholarship

Requirements: Awarded annually to one full-time student enrolled in the Labour Studies Certificate program. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario with preference given to a resident of Northern Ontario and must be related to a unionized member of any organization. All applicants must provide a letter indicating how they meet the terms of the award. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required.

Value: \$500

Bruce Drysdale Scholarship

Requirements: Established by Bruce Drysdale, a former employee and executive of Inco Limited. Bruce who, at the establishment of this award, was a member of the Board of Governors at Laurentian University has created this scholarship to support students in their studies. This award is presented annually to one full-time student enrolled in their second year of the Bachelor of Arts program who has academically excelled in a Political Science or History class. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario with preference given to a resident of Northern Ontario. Preference will be given to a recipient who is related to a member of any mining organization. All applicants must provide a letter indicating how they meet the terms of the award. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required.

Value: \$1500.

KGHM Annual Awards

Requirements: The "KGHM Annual Awards" are awarded annually to one full-time student enrolled in the Geology program and one full-time student enrolled in the Mining Engineering Program. KGHM International Ltd. is a leading mid-tier copper mining company with corporate offices in Vancouver, B.C. and Toronto, Ontario. KGHM International produces copper, gold and platinum group metals from its operating mines and possesses several advanced development projects.

Our intention is to grow our business by pursuing both internal and external growth opportunities. We have a strong combined history of making smart, entrepreneurial acquisitions and we will continue to explore opportunities. We will also advance our promising pipeline of development projects while supporting our operating mines. The combined skills and expertise of KGHM International people will be a central component of our future growth. The recipient of the Geology award will also be eligible for a summer internship with KGHM International Ltd. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University based on the student's academic achievement and demonstrated leadership. Application is required.

Value: of each award is \$3000

Rainy River Resources Ltd Scholarships

Established by Rainy River Resources Ltd. The purpose of these awards is to aid two students entering their 4th year of the Mining Engineering and/or Chemical Engineering

programs at Laurentian University who have a minimum 75% average. Preference will be given to a child or family member of an employee of Rainy River Resources. Value is \$2,500. Application is required. Scholarship disbursement: \$1,250 Fall Semester; \$1,250 Winter Semester. Application is required.

Allan W. Lee Memorial Scholarship

Established by Judy Lee in loving memory of her late husband Mr. Allan W. Lee, an alumnus of Laurentian University (B.A. Psychology, 1989).

Mr. Lee actively pursued a wide range of academic subjects throughout his life. The purpose of this award is to provide financial aid to a student(s) at Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Psychology, Philosophy or Science program. The successful recipient of this award must be a well-rounded student from Northern Ontario. Preference will be given to a student who resides in the Temiskaming area. The recipient must have a high academic standing (minimum 80% average) Value is variable. Application is required.

Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) - Foundation Scholarship

Requirements: Established by Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) Foundation to encourage students to work or pursue a career in the geosciences industry. The purpose of this award is to provide an award to cover a minimum of \$1,000 towards tuition to aid students of Laurentian University who are enrolled in the 3rd or 4th year of the Bachelor of Science in Environmental Earth Science, Bachelor of Science in Earth Sciences, Bachelor of Science in Earth Sciences, Bachelor of Engineering (Mining and Chemical), or Bachelor of Science in Environmental Studies (once approved). The award will be awarded on the basis of academic excellence, minimum 85%, Application is required.

Value: \$1000

Brenda Wallace Management Scholarship

Established in memory of Brenda Wallace (nee Fielding) by her husband and children to recognize the most deserving student in third year commerce who has demonstrated the highest levels of academic excellence, outstanding leadership initiative, and extracurricular achievement. One scholarship will be granted annually to a student enrolled in their third year of the Commerce program within the Faculty of Management. The recipient must have demonstrated academic excellence in the second year core Commerce program within the Faculty of Management. The scholarship will be awarded to students with roots in Northern Ontario on the basis of demonstrated undergraduate

academic achievement in second year, financial need, Ontario residency as defined by OSAP and through leadership attributes exemplified by community involvement, competitive sport and/or work experience. Preference will be given to a student with roots in Northern Ontario. Value will be variable from approximately \$12,500 to a maximum of \$25,000 per year. This award may include, whenever possible, a summer work term with Pioneer Construction Inc. or Fisher Wavy Inc. between year three and four. Application required.

Justin Arnold Memorial First Place Venture Project Award

This award was created in memory of Justin Arnold who was an outstanding student in the Honours Bachelor of Commerce program at Laurentian University. Justin was respected by his professors and his peers during his studies in the Faculty of Management. He was a confident young man and a team player. He encouraged his fellow classmates and was himself an active participant in the classroom and in Commerce related activities. Most of all, Justin was committed and passionate about his studies, consistently making valuable contributions to classroom learning.

Established by family and friends, the purpose of this award is to reward excellence by providing the first place prize to the student who creates the top product and excels in the Venture Project. The recipient must be enrolled in the English, Honours Bachelor of Commerce program at Laurentian University. Selection will be made by the Commerce Department. Value is variable.

THE FOLLOWING THREE AWARDS REQUIRE A SEPARATE APPLICATION FORM.

Sylvain L. Dugas Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the family and friends of the late Sylvain Dugas, this scholarship is awarded to a student who has been actively involved in the French student newspaper, L'Orignal déchaîné, for one year, who has occupied the role of editor for another year, and has met the conditions of the AEF throughout the entire period. Criteria also include full-time enrolment, AEF membership, high academic standing and financial need. The recipient is chosen by a selection committee made up of representatives from the AEF, the family and the Student Awards Office. If the scholarship is not awarded in any given year, it will be awarded the following year. Deadline for application is March 31. The scholarship will be awarded as long as funds permit. The Sylvain L. Dugas Scholarship application form required.

Value: \$500

Théâtre Action Hélène Gravel Scholarship

Requirements: In memory of the late Hélène Gravel, cofounder of the Arts d'expression program, this scholarship was donated by the Laurentian University and Théâtre Action, and is awarded to a full-time student of the Arts d'expression program. The recipient will have demonstrated dedication and exceptional leadership skills and will have above average academic standing in the theatre arts. The Théâtre Action Hélène Gravel Scholarship Application form must be presented before January 31 of each year, along with official course transcripts and a letter outlining how the criteria have been met. The recipient is selected by a committee composed of the program coordinator (or a delegate), the manager of Student Awards (or a delegate) and a representative of Théâtre Action.

Value: \$500

Laurentian University Karate Club Scholarship

Requirements: Donated by members and friends of the Laurentian University Karate Club, one scholarship is awarded to a full-time student in any program, who has contributed to the development of Karatedo in the Laurentian University Community. Laurentian University Karate Club Scholarship applications must be submitted, no later than December 1 of each year. Applicants must write a short (1 page) essay on the following topic: "What does karate mean to me?"

Value: \$250

M'naagaa Eskoonwejig – Celebrating Our Student Scholarship

Requirements: Established by School of Native Human Services to aid a full time student enrolled in the School of Native Human Services program. The recipient must have completed all 2nd year requirements and have a minimum 76% cumulative average or higher. The recipient must have an 80% class attendance rate. The qualified recipient will receive the award the first week of December. Application will be available at the School of Native Human Services and must be submitted to the School of Native Human Services no later than October 15.

Value is \$400.

LUAA- Student Alumni Leadership Award

Requirements: Established by the Laurentian University Alumni Association (LUAA), with a contribution from MBNA Bank Canada, this award recognizes a member of the

Laurentian Student Alumni who has demonstrated outstanding leadership and who embodies the spirit of Laurentian University. Preference is given to a graduating student. Selection is made by an ad hoc awards committee of the Laurentian University Alumni Association (LUAA). Nominations/Applications are required and are to be submitted to the Alumni Relations Office by February 15th of each year. Applications are available from the Office of Alumni Relations.

Value: \$200

Justin Arnold Memorial First Place Venture Project Award

This award was created in memory of Justin Arnold who was an outstanding student in the Honours Bachelor of Commerce program at Laurentian University. Justin was respected by his professors and his peers during his studies in the Faculty of Management. He was a confident young man and a team player. He encouraged his fellow classmates and was himself an active participant in the classroom and in Commerce related activities. Most of all, Justin was committed and passionate about his studies, consistently making valuable contributions to classroom learning.

Established by family and friends, the purpose of this award is to reward excellence by providing the first place prize to the student who creates the top product and excels in the Venture Project. The recipient must be enrolled in the English, Honours Bachelor of Commerce program at Laurentian University. Selection will be made by the Commerce Department. Value is variable.

Steve Daniel Ambassador Scholarship

Established by the Canadian Torch Foundation. The purpose of this award is to aid a student(s) enrolled in any program at Laurentian University who excels academically and has a permanent disability. The student recipient must demonstrate strong participation within the community in promoting inclusion for persons with disabilities. Value is \$1000. Application is required.

IN-COURSE AWARDS FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS NOT REQUIRED.

L.U. In-Course Scholarships

Scholarships are renewable for a maximum of three years on the following basis:

\$14,000 (\$3,500 x 4 years) with a grade average of 95-100%

\$10,000 (\$2,500 x 4 years) with a grade average of 90-94.9%

\$6,000 (\$1,500 x 4 years) with a grade average of 85-89.9%

\$4,000 (\$1,000 year 1, \$1,000 years 2, 3, 4) with a grade average of 80 – 84.9%

To continue your scholarship at the same value, your average in subsequent years must remain within the same range as your admission average. If your average decreases, or increases in subsequent years, your award will be recalculated on the basis of the above scholarship grid. Application is not required.

To be eligible for renewal students must:

- be included on the Deans' Honour List:
- have completed a minimum 30 credits in the previous academic year (September to April);
- not have graduated
- register for full-time studies at Laurentian University (Sudbury & Barrie campus)

Sudbury Montessori Club Centennial Endowment Award

Requirements: a student, resident of Sudbury, who is entering the final year of a program in a professional school, has a min. 70% average in the previous academic year, is not in receipt of any other major awards and has financial need. If there are no qualified students, this award may be given to a student in the 2nd year of such a degree program.

Value: \$1,900

Dyck Family Scholarships in Political Science (3)

Requirements: Donated by Irene and the late John Dyck of Calgary, Alberta, to commemorate the family interest in politics and to encourage the development of political leadership in Canada. Recipients: students with the highest grades entering each of the 3rd and 4th year of a specialized program in Political Science. The awards are payable in two installments each year, in September and January.

Value: \$1,100/ea

F. Jean MacLeod Conservation Endowment Scholarships

Requirements: Donated by the F. Jean MacLeod Trust to commemorate the late F. Jean MacLeod's abiding interest in the natural environment of Sudbury, to recognize

academic achievement in Geography and environmental studies and to promote undergraduate research in conservation. Recipients: up to eight students entering the 4th year of a Geography or Earth Science (B.A.) program, based on the funds generated by the endowment. The students must achieve a min. 75% specialization average and a min. 70% overall average in the previous year and pursue conservation/environmental studies by enrolling in either GEOG 4985 or GEOG 4995.

Value: variable maximum \$2,000/ea

L.U. - Louise de Kiriline Lawrence Scholarships (5)

Requirements: Established in memory of the late Louise de Kiriline Lawrence, a well-known nurse and author, who received an Honorary Doctorate of Literature in 1971. Recipients: students enrolled in any year of any program, based on academic standing in the previous year of study.

Value: \$1,000/ea

Ontario Professional Engineers Foundation for Education Upper-year Scholarships (2)

Requirements: Education Upper-year Scholarship. Recipients: one undergraduate student of Engineering with the highest academic standing in any year of study, and one undergraduate student of Engineering who has exhibited exceptional role model qualities through participation in non-academic activities while maintaining above average marks. Selection is made on the recommendation of the School of Engineering.

Value: \$1,250

R.D. Parker Memorial Scholarship for Women in Mining Engineering

Requirements: Established by the colleagues, family and friends of the late Ralph D. Parker, who was the chief promoter of the Laurentian University federation and one of the founding governors of the University. Value: \$900. Recipient: the female student entering the 3rd or 4th year of the Mining Engineering program with the highest academic standing in the previous year.

Value: \$900

Dr. Dorothy E. Zaborszky Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established in honour of the late Dr. Dorothy E. Zaborszky, one of the University's most dedicated feminist scholars and teachers. Recipient: a student in the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of an English program (with at least one course in Women's Studies) or of a Women's Studies program (with at least one course in English), on the basis of academic standing (min. 80%).

Value: \$800

Harold and Ethel Bennett Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the late Mrs. Ethel M. Bennett, widow of Mr. Harold Bennett, former president of the University (from 1961-1963). Mr. Bennett was an active member of the Board of Governors and served in many capacities during his term (1960-1972). Value: \$800. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of an undergraduate program on the basis of academic standing in the previous year. Preference is given to students enrolled in a bilingual program.

Value: \$800

Sudbury and District Chartered Accountants Association Scholarship

Requirements: Recipient: a student entering the 4th year of the Commerce program, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year. Preference is given to students who indicate an interest in pursuing a career as Chartered Accountants. Selection is made by the Academic Council of the School of Commerce and Administration.

Value: \$750

Pada Memorial Scholarship Fund

Requirements: Established by the Pada family, friends and associates, in memory of a fine gentleman and noted Inco geologist, Vishnu Pada. He and his two daughters Brinda and Arti died tragically in the crash of Air India flight 182 in 1985. Recipient: the student with the highest academic standing entering the final year of the Geology program.

Value: \$700

Barbara Konarek Memorial Scholarships (2)

Requirements: Established by family, friends and associates in memory of the late Barbara Konarek, an educator for the Sudbury Board of Education and consultant in the field of Special Education and Early Childhood Education. Recipients: students entering the 3rd or 4th year of Social Work, Native Human Services or Women's Studies, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year.

Value: \$650

Dr. George and Mary Walker Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established in memory of Dr. George Rutherford Walker and Mary Walker. Dr. Walker was a surgeon in the Royal Canadian Navy(1942-44), and Acting P.M.O., HMCS York 1944. He retired as Lt. Col., Canadian Forces in 1970. He had a private practice in Sudbury (1950-1990), was a member of the surgical staff of the Hospital for Sick Children and the University of Toronto (1956-1958), and was Chief of Staff at Memorial Hospital (1982-1987). He was a member of the Ontario Cancer Treatment and Research Founding Board and an author of several medical articles. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd year of a Bachelor of Science on the basis of academic standing in the previous year.

Value: \$600

George M. Miller Proficiency Scholarships(2)

Requirements: A gift from the late George M. Miller, Q.C. (1890-1977), former Sudbury lawyer and businessman who, in 1963, established the Laurentian University of Sudbury Endowment Fund which provides the income for these awards. Recipients: the student with the highest academic standing after the 1st year of any program, and the student with the highest academic standing after the 2nd year of a specialized Bachelor of Arts in English.

Value: \$500/ea

Società Caruso Italian Cultural Scholarship

Requirements: Donated by the Culture and Education Committee of the Società Caruso, a scholarship awarded to full-time student entering the upper years of the Italian Studies degree program who has achieved the highest academic standing in the Italian courses of the previous years. Selection is made on recommendation of the Italian Studies program coordinator.

Value: \$500

GAC - MAC Earth Sciences Scholarship

Requirements: Donated by the Geological Association of Canada and Mineralogical Association of Canada, a scholarship is awarded annually to a full-time student entering the second year of the Geology or Environmental Earth Sciences programs. To qualify, students must have achieved a minimum 80% average in GEOL 1006 and GEOL 1007, and an overall 70% average in the remaining first year courses of either program. The successful candidate will be required to enroll in 12 GEOL credits in the session for which the award is paid. The scholarship is awarded on the recommendation of the Earth Science Department.

Value: \$500

Dr. M. Yousaf Memorial Scholarship in Mathematics

Requirements: Established by the colleagues, students, family and friends of the late Dr. M. Yousaf of the Department of Mathematics and Computer Science. Recipient: a student entering the upper-years of a program in Mathematics, on the basis of academic standing. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Department of Mathematics and Computer Science.

Value: \$300

Brian J. Croteau Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by friends, students and faculty in the Department of Economics in memory of the late Brian Croteau, an honours student in Economics, admired for his cheerfulness and ability to reflect warmth and friendship. Recipient: the student entering the 4th year of the Economics program with the highest average in the 3rd year of the program.

Value: \$250

Edwin J. Wiley Scholarship

Requirements: A gift from Mrs. Louise Wiley, Oakville, Ont. in memory of her late husband, Edwin J. Wiley, former principal of Sudbury High School and Registrar at the University. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd year of an Arts or Science program who achieved the highest academic standing in the previous year and is not in receipt of any other scholarship.

Value: \$250

Marc St-Laurent Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Established by family, friends and faculty members in memory of the late Marc St-Laurent who, through perseverance and dedication, overcame his physical disability and went on to achieve academic success and to be a great inspiration to all who knew him. Recipient: a full-time student (preference is given to those with a disability) entering the 3rd year of the francophone Commerce program, on the basis of academic standing in the 1st and 2nd year of the program. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Academic Council of the School of Commerce and Administration.

Value: \$250

Dennis David Trevisiol Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: Donated by family, friends and colleagues of the late Dennis David Trevisiol, a former Geology student, as well as by faculty in the Department of Earth Sciences. Recipient: the student entering the 4th year of the Geology program with the highest academic standing in the previous year. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Department of Earth Sciences.

Value: \$150

History Department Prize

Requirements: Created in 2003 by the Francophone faculty members of the History Department, the prize is awarded, normally in April of each year, to a student enrolled in the History program having successfully completed at least 2 required History courses taught in French and having submitted the best essay (minimum of 2500 words) in a French language History course at the undergraduate level (HIST 4055 excluded). A jury, consisting of Francophone faculty members, will make the final selection from essays submitted (with the students' consent) by History Department professors.

Value: \$250

Florian Robillard Memorial Awards

Requirements: Given to the student with highest academic standing in each of 2nd 3rd and 4th year of a physics or biomedical physics program, these \$100 awards are from

contributions in memory of a founding member of the Physics Department, Dr. Florian Robillard s.j. No application required.

Value: \$100

Renee M. Sweeney Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: This scholarship is awarded to a student (or students) who is (are) studying history or music or is a member of the Sudbury Symphony Orchestra. The award is based on academic achievement and contribution to either the Department or the Orchestra, upon the joint recommendation of the Department of History and Music, and the Sudbury Symphony Orchestra.

Value: \$500

Douglas John Webb Memorial Scholarship

Requirements: This scholarship is awarded to the student who has achieved academic excellence in the area of Music Theory, upon the recommendation of the Department of Music.

Value: variable

Nickel District Conservation Authority Scholarship

Requirements: Established by the Nickel District Conservation Authority, in recognition of their 50thAnniversity, to aid a student enrolled in the Outdoor Adventure Leadership Program at Laurentian University.

Value: variable

CTV Community Media Prizes

Requirements: Established by Mid-Canada Television, four awards are presented each year to students participating in the Rhetoric and Media Studies (ERMS) program. The awards will be presented to a student (or students) who submitted a successful proposal to create a documentary video in conjunction with a community group.

Value: \$250

CTV Broadcast Prizes

Requirements: Established by Mid-Canada Television, two awards are presented each year to students participating in the Rhetoric and Media Studies (ERMS) program. The awards will be presented to the group of students who produced a video with the greatest potential.

Value: \$750

McIntosh Engineering Scholarship Fund & Stantec – Mining Scholarship for Academic Excellence

Requirements: Established in 2009, these scholarships seek to award premiere students early in their years of study in the mining and mechanical engineering programs at Laurentian University. There are 44 awards in total valued at \$2800, to be disbursed over five years. First and second year students enrolled on a full-time basis are eligible.

Israel Annual Scholarship for Excellence in Political Science Award

Requirements: Established by Sidney Shapiro. The purpose of this award is to aid a student at Laurentian University with the hope that through excellence in education, research and leadership, peace and security can be obtained in the Middle East. With appreciation for the dedication and guidance of the Laurentian Political Science faculty. The recipient must be enrolled in the Political Science program and must be an Honour student with an 85% average.

Value: \$500

Greater Sudbury Chamber of Commerce Scholarship

Requirements: Established by The Greater Sudbury Chamber of Commerce to assist a 2nd, 3rd or 4th year student in the Honours Bachelor of commerce program at Laurentian University. The recipient must be a local student (resident within the City of Greater Sudbury).

Value: variable

Dr. Dan Andreae Living in Healthy Communities Scholarship

Requirements: Established by Dr. Dan Andreae, the scholarship shall be awarded to a deserving student in each year that the Dr. Dan Andreae Distinguished Presidential

Lecture Series on Living in Healthy Communities is presented. The recipient will be chosen by the University from an area of study related to the subject matter of the lecture series in the applicable year, and will presented to the recipient at the lecture. Application is not required.

Value: variable

Lougheed Family School of Education Award

Requirements: Established by the Lougheed Family. This award was established in October 2010, to honour the collaborations between the Laurentian University School of Education and partnerships with First Nations School Communities. This award will be given to a Professional Year Student who demonstrates initiative and enthusiasm in working, teaching with and learning from First Nations communities and a commitment to furthering personal understanding of Indigenous cultures. No application is necessary for this award. The recipient will be selected by the Awards Committee of the School of Education.

Value: \$250

Sudbury Wolves School of Education Scholarship

Requirements: Established by Gordon Ewin to aid a student enrolled in the School of Education at Laurentian University.

Donald K Brown Insurance Agency Scholarship

Established by Rick Giommi, Craig Ash and Patty Udeschini, owners of Donald K Brown Insurance Agency. This award is presented annually to one full-time student enrolled in a program within the Faculty of Management. The recipient must demonstrate high academic achievement and must be a resident of Ontario with preference given to a resident of Northern Ontario. Value of the award is \$500. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University.

Beilhartz Earth Science Undergraduate Thesis Award

Established by proud Alumni David Beilhartz. The purpose of this award is to recognize excellence in the Earth Sciences program at Laurentian University. The recipient(s) must be a full-time undergraduate student enrolled in the Earth Sciences program. The recipient will be selected based on delivery of the top undergraduate student thesis presentation at the annual year end undergraduate thesis presentation event. The award will be made during the year end banquet which follows the thesis presentations.

Selection is made by the department and the recommendation will be forwarded to the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Value is variable.

Margaret Atwood Scholarship

The "Margaret Atwood Scholarship" is awarded to a full-time student(s) enrolled at Laurentian University. Value of each award is variable. Selection of award recipient(s) shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University based on recommendation by the Department of English. Criteria for the award will change each year based on the recommendation of the Department of English and on the theme of the Margaret Atwood Dinner.

Hédi Bouraoui Award in Franco-Ontarian Literature

Established through a donation from Mr. Hédi Bouraoui, emeritus professor and writer-in-residence at York University, this award is presented to a full-time student enrolled in a program of the Department of French Studies and demonstrating an interest in Franco-Ontarian literature. On the Department's recommendation, recipients are chosen among students who wrote an essay or thesis relating to Franco-Ontarian literature. Amount is variable.

BURSARIES

Students must submit completed bursary application forms to the Student Awards Office, 1st floor, R.D. Parker Building. The bursary application is available online through your WebAdvisor in August and January of each year. Unless otherwise, specified, only one bursary application forms is required for all bursaries.

Please ensure your application is complete and that any supporting documents such as letters of recommendation, etc. are sent to the Student Awards Office, 1st floor RD Parker Office. They may also be faxed at 705 675-4865 or emailed to financialaid@laurentian.ca.

BURSARIES FOR WHICH AN APPLICATION IS REQUIRED

CIBC Wood Gundy/Franklin G.T. Pickard Memorial Awards

Donated by CIBC Wood Gundy Securities Inc., Toronto, Ont. in memory of the late Franklin G.T. Pickard. Value: variable. Recipients: full-time students enrolled in the 2nd,

3rd or 4th of a program in Biology, Chemistry or Mining Engineering that involves mining-related environmental rehabilitation. Recipients must submit a short personal profile. Based on academic standing, leadership and extra-curricular activities, Ontario residency and financial need, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

John C. MacIsaac Memorial Bursary

Value: from \$1,000 to \$5,000. Recipient(s): full-time student(s) in any year of any undergraduate program. Recipient(s) must be residents of Northern Ontario, have demonstrated financial need and good academic standing, have shown sincere effort and commitment to their academic endeavours, and present a personal profile and letter of recommendation. Application required.

Scotiabank Awards (3)

Value: \$3,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of the Native Human Services program (preferably), with one award designated to an Aboriginal student (preferably). Selection is based on academic achievement (min. 75% average), demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. If there are no qualified students in Native Human Services, then the awards may be given to students in any year of any program. Application required.

Power Corporation of Canada Bursaries (20)

Value: \$2,500/ea. Recipients: full-time students enrolled in any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Fondation Baxter et Alma Ricard Bursaries (25)

Value: \$2,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of any specialized undergraduate program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Preference is given to francophones from Northern Ontario. Application required.

Métis Nation of Ontario Bursaries

Value: variable. Recipient(s): one or more Métis students, on the basis of financial need, Ontario residency as defined by OSAP and satisfactory academic achievement. Students must complete additional forms (from the Student Awards Office) to allow verification of Métis status. Selection is made on the recommendation of a local or

regional Métis Advisory Committee. Laurentian University Bursary Application AND Métis Nation of Ontario Bursary Application required.

Peter Wong Memorial Bursary

Value: \$2,000. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd year of Engineering who demonstrates financial need, shows leadership qualities and involvement in the City of Greater Sudbury, and is a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Vale Limited Bursaries (10)

Donated by Inco Limited, Toronto, Ontario, ten bursaries, valued at \$1,000 each, are awarded annually to 10 students enrolled in any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Bursary application required.

CTV Inc. Bursaries in honour of Brenda Wallace (2)

Value: \$1,400/ea. Recipients: students entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Xstrata Nickels. Bursaries (20)

Value: \$1,500/ea. Recipients: students entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Masha Krupenich/Frosia Izhikova Award in Modern Languages

Established in 2001 by Maria Krupp in memory of Masha Krupenich and Frosia Izhikova. Value: \$1,500. Recipient: a student enrolled in any year of any program offered by the Department of Modern Languages and Literature, on the basis of academic standing and financial need. Application required.

Rio Algom Limited Bursaries (10)

Value: \$1,500/ea. Recipients: eight full-time students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a Biology, Chemistry, Geology, Extractive Metallurgy or Mining Engineering program, and whose studies involve mining-related environmental rehabilitation; AND, two full-time students from the Serpent River First Nations, who are enrolled in any year of any program. Selection is based on financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Michael D. Turner Bursary

Value: \$1,200. Recipient: a full-time student (preferably a graduate of Almaguin Highlands Secondary School of East Parry Sound) who is entering the 2nd, 3rd, or 4th year of any undergraduate program. Selection is made on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Inmet Mining Corporation Bursaries (2)

Value: \$1,100/ea. Recipients: students entering any year of the Mining or Extractive Metallurgy program, on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Association des étudiantes et étudiants francophones (1997) Bursaries (11)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: francophone students who are members of the AEF, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Bank of Montreal Bursaries (6)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of the Commerce program, specialized program in Economics, or the Master of Business Administration, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

CIBC Wood Gundy Children's Miracle Bursaries (10)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of any program, on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Del Frate Family Bursaries (3)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Preference is given to students enrolled in any year of the Italian Studies program. Application required.

Dr. Franklin G.T. Pickard Memorial Bursary

Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a student entering any year of any program, on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Henrik and Regina Waern Bursaries (4)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: two 2nd-year students (one in Chemistry, one in Biochemistry), one 3rd-year and one 4th-year student (in either Chemistry or Biochemistry). Selection is based on financial need, academic achievement (min. 70%), and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

KPMG Chartered Accountants Bursaries (2)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: students entering the upper-years of the Commerce program who intend to pursue, after graduation, the program by the Institute of Chartered Accountants of Ontario. Selection is based on demonstrated financial need, academic standing and Ontario residency (as defined by OSAP), and is made on the recommendation of the School of Commerce and Administration. Application required.

RBC Dominion Securities Bursaries (10)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Teresa (Terri) MacMillan Memorial Award

Established by the SGA in memory of Terri MacMillan, who unselfishly committed her life to student activism and various other extracurricular activities for the benefit of her fellow students. Value: \$600. Recipient: a member of the SGA who has completed the 1st year of study, maintaining a min. 60% average. The recipient must demonstrate outstanding extra-curricular involvement and submit a 500-word essay describing these activities. Selection is made on the recommendation of the SGA. Bursary application required and may be sent to the SGA office.

Sudbury Branch C.I.M.M. Rudolph (Rudy) Kneer Memorial Bursary (3)

Donated by the Sudbury Branch of the Canadian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy as a memorial to Rudolph (Rudy) Kneer for his dedicated commitment to the Canadian mining industry, particularly in Northern Ontario. He received the Institute's Medal for

Distinguished Service in 1979. As founding editor of Northern Ontario Mining News, he combined his love of the newspaper business with his inclination to relate with people in all facets of the industry. Value: \$800. Recipients: students entering the 3rd year of the Engineering program, on the basis of financial need, academic standing, demonstrated leadership, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Abitibi-Consolidated Inc. Bursaries (2)

Value: \$750/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Gaston Bradley Business Education Bursary

Value: \$750. Recipient: a student entering any year of the Commerce program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Caisses populaires de l'Ontario Bursaries

Value: \$600/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of the francophone Commerce program (administration des coopératives), on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Sun Life Financial Bursary

Value: \$2300 Recipient: student entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Preference is given to applicants with a broad range of interests who are active participants in their community as demonstrated by their extra-curricular activities (volunteerism, sports, etc.). Application required.

Royal Bank of Canada Bursaries (5)

Value: \$600/ea. Recipients: students enrolled in any year of the Commerce program, the specialized program in Economics, or the Master of Business Administration, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students "LAMPS" (1997) Bursaries

Donated by the Association of Laurentian Part-time Students. Value: up to \$500/ea. Recipients: part-time students who are Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, have

demonstrated financial need, and have completed at least one 6-credit course or two 3-credit courses at Laurentian. Application required.

Aaron Marsaw Award in Political Science (2)

Established to honour the University's first Rhodes Scholar, Aaron Marsaw, a graduate of Political Science and Philosophy. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student enrolled in a Political Science program, on the basis of academic standing, financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Ben Cameron Bursary (2)

Created by the Academic Council of the School of Commerce and Administration in honour of Ben Cameron, the school's first Emeritus Professor. Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: full-time students enrolled in the Commerce program (one student who has a min. 75% average in COMM 2045, and one student who has completed at least 30 credits with a min. 70% average and no failed courses.) Based on financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Betty Rhéaume Memorial Bursary

Donated by Mr. Urgel Rhéaume in memory of his esteemed spouse, the late Betty Rhéaume, a devoted nurse and community leader, who always encouraged the youth with whom she worked to develop to their full potential despite life's obstacles. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the Nursing program. Preference is given to students who perform volunteer work in the community, are self-motivated, have overcome obstacles to succeed academically, are Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, and have demonstrated financial need. Students must present a letter that explains how they meet criteria. Application required.

CCH Canadian Limited Bursaries (2)

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: Native students in the 4th year of the Commerce program enrolled in the Corporate Taxation and/or Personal Taxation course. If no students qualify, then the bursaries shall be awarded in this order of preference: (1) to a Native student in 4th-year Commerce; (2) to a Native student in 3rd-year Commerce; (3) to a student entering the 3rd or 4th year of the Commerce program. Based on financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Club Montessori/Laurentian Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 1st year of the Commerce program and taking a Humanities elective. Selection is based on academic standing financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Colilli Family Bursary

Donated by the family of Dr. Paul Colilli, professor in the Department of Modern Languages. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the Italian Studies degree program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Department of Mathematics and Computer Science Bursary

Donated by the staff and faculty of the Department of Mathematics and Computer Science. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of a program in Mathematics or Computer Science, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Doris Routhier Award in Political Science

Established with affection and appreciation by the faculty of the Department of Political Science, to honour its long-time secretary, Doris Routhier. Value: \$450. Recipient: a full-time student enrolled in a Political Science program, on the basis of academic standing, financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

F. Jean MacLeod Conservation Bursaries

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a Geography degree program, with a min. 60% average, on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Father Lorenzo Cadieux Memorial Bursary

Donated by the faculty and staff of the Department of History. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the History program, on the basis of financial need, good academic standing and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Founders of Physics Undergraduate Bursary

Established to recognize the contributions of the founding members of the Department of Physics and Astronomy. Value: \$500 (normally). Recipient: a full-time student enrolled in the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of the Physics or Biomedical Physics undergraduate program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Friends of L.U. Incorporated Awards (3)

A gift from this tax-exempt charitable foundation established in 1983 in the United States to support scientific research and university-level academic programs at the University. Value: \$500. Recipient: a student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of an undergraduate program, on the basis of academic standing (min. 75% average) and financial need. Application required.

Garnet Rebekah Lodge #233 Bursary

Value: \$450. Recipient: a full-time female student (preferably from Northeastern Ontario) entering the 3rd year of the Nursing or Social Work program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. The bursary is preferably given in January. Application required.

Ken Dryden/Sudbury District Law Association Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student (preference is given to a student who is parentless and been a ward of the Children's Aid Society of the Districts of Sudbury and Manitoulin) entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

L.U. Physical Plant Bursary

Donated by the staff and management of the Department of Physical Plant, Planning and Security. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Laurentian University Faculty Association Bursary (Endowment)

Value: \$200. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Laurentian University Faculty Association Bursary (4)

Value: \$1,000 Recipient: Awarded to in coming 1st year students with a minimum 75% average in their final year of secondary school. A recipient must supply proof of financial need. Recipients must not be in receipt of any other major award.

Lillian Dobson Bursary Fund

Established by the Charles & Lillian Dobson Women's Addiction Foundation. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time female student who is a resident of the City of Greater Sudbury and has been (or is) registered in an addiction recovery program in Sudbury. The student may be entering any year of any program. Based on financial need. Application required.

McKechnie-Rousell Awards (2)

Donated by the staff, faculty, former students and the Earth Science Club of the Department of Earth Sciences, to recognize the contributions of Donald C. McKechnie and Don H. Rousell in founding the department. Value: \$600. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd or 4th year of the Geology or Environmental Earth Science program, on the basis of financial need, good academic standing and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Nesbitt Burns Bursaries (4)

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: students entering any year of the Commerce program, the specialized program in Economics or the Master of Business Administration, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Rotary Club of Sudbury Sunrisers Bursaries (2)

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

School of Engineering Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of an Engineering program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

School of Human Kinetics Bursaries

Donated by the faculty, staff, and students of the School of Human Kinetics. Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: full-time students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a program in the School of Human Kinetics, on the basis of financial need, satisfactory academic achievement and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Selection is made on the recommendation of the program coordinators and the chair of the school. Application required.

School of Sports Administration Bursaries (2)

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: full-time students enrolled in the Sports Administration program (one 3rd-year student, one 4th-year student), on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Semple-Gooder Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a Native student entering any year of any program or a Native mature student who has completed at least one year of full-time studies at the University. Based on financial need. Application required.

Students' General Association/Laurentian Fund Bursaries (4)

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: two female students and two male students (preferably) entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and academic achievement (min. 60% average). Application required.

Sudbury Neutrino Observatory Commemorative Bursary

Established by the Department of Physics and Astronomy with the proceeds of a lecture presentation by Stephen Hawking on the occasion of the official opening of the Sudbury Neutrino Observatory in 1998. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student in good academic standing entering any year of a Physics or Biomedical Physics program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Wynn Watson Bursaries (2)

Donated by the staff and faculty of the Department of Biology. Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: full-time students enrolled in any year of a Biology program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Dr. Faustina Kelly-Cook Memorial Bursary

Donated by Miss Mary Whalen in memory of Dr. Faustina Kelly-Cook. Value: \$450. Recipient: a full-time student entering the final year of the Post R.N. Nursing program (preferably), on the basis of financial need and leadership qualities. Selection is made on the recommendation of the School of Nursing. Application required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Timmins Chapter Bursaries (4)

Value: \$400/ea. Recipients: full-time students from the Timmins area entering the 1st year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Arthur and Eva Solomon Bursary

In memory of Arthur and Eva Solomon who helped to create both the Native Studies and the Native Human Services programs at Laurentian University. Donated by the Solomon family and friends, three bursaries, each valued at \$400, will be awarded to full-time Native students who are enrolled in any year of the following programs: Native Studies, Native Human Services and any other program offered through Laurentian University. These bursaries are based on financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. A bursary application is required.

SGA Capital Campaign Bursaries

Donated by the SGA to the University's Capital Fundraising Campaign (1997), the following bursaries are awarded annually. Value: variable. Recipients: students who are SGA members, Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, have financial need, are active in extracurricular activities and meet the other criteria specified below. Students must submit a short statement outlining how they meet criteria. Application required.

The Alain Mainville Earth Science Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Earth Science.

The Amy Bateman SGA Award

Other criteria: leadership qualities and enrolment in Women's Studies.

The Anne Biggar Social Work Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Social Work.

The Brian Kett Senator's Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The Caleb Coughlin Memorial Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The Cathy Murphy Senator's Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The Christine Dénommé Vice-President's Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The D'Arcy McDonald SPAD Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Sports Administration.

The Daria Pawlowicz/Anna Park Nursing Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Nursing.

The Darryl Fraser Huntington University Award

Other criteria: reside in Huntington University residence.

The Dave Salmoni Biology Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Biology

The Dominic Vidmar Speaker's Award

Other criteria: leadership qualities

The Doug Dokis/Cindy Henriques Native Students' Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Native Studies

The Gord Dickie Political Science Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Political Science

The Heather Melcher Vice-President's Award

Other criteria: interest in politics

The Jason Sweeney Senator's Award

Other criteria: enrolment in a double-concentration

The Jennifer Chamberland History Award

Other criteria: enrolment in History

The Jolene Moriarty Native Students' Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Native Studies.

The Mark Bazinet Economics Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Economics.

The Michael Berg University College Award

Other criteria: reside in University College Residence.

The Mike Grube President's Award

Other criteria: leadership skills.

The Mira Martic Commerce Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Commerce.

The Peter Sweetnam SSR Award

Other criteria: reside in Single Students' Residence.

The Ross Boden Engineering Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Engineering.

The Sarah Bridgland Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The Steve Weiterman University of Sudbury Award

Other criteria: reside in the University of Sudbury Residence.

The Tannys Laughren Vice-President's Award

Other criteria: interest in commerce or enrolment in Commerce program.

The Tara Parniak Thorneloe University Award

Other criteria: reside in Thorneloe University Residence.

The Todd Bosak Off-Campus Award

Other criteria: reside off-campus.

The William Morin Senator's Award

Other criteria: extracurricular activities.

The Amos Dresler Engineering Award

Other criteria: enrolment in Engineering

Bruce Bothwell Memorial Bursary

Value: \$350. Recipient: a student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any program, on the basis of financial need. Application required.

Donna Lynch Memorial Awards (2)

Established by the family, friends and colleagues of the late Donna Lynch (1931-1992), to honour this respected and committed public health nurse, whose special interest in and work with young people will long stand as a tribute to her dedication and contribution to community health nursing. Value: \$350/ea. Recipients: students entering the 3rd or 4th year of the Nursing program, on the basis of financial need. Preference is given to students who have demonstrated a commitment to community health nursing. Selection is made on the recommendation of the School of Nursing. Application required.

André Girouard Award

Established by the French Department (now Department of French Studies) to honour the pioneering role played by André Girouard in this department from 1960, the founding year of the University, to 1986, the year of his retirement. Value: \$350. Recipient: a student entering any year of a program offered by the Department of French Studies, on the basis of financial need, good academic standing and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Jean Noël and Lebea Desmarais Memorial Bursary

Donated by the firm Desmarais, Keenan, Barristers and Solicitors in memory of Jean Noël and Lebea Desmarais. Value: \$300. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program on the basis of financial need. Application required.

Department of Psychology Bursary

Value: \$225. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of a Psychology program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

English Department Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of an English program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Anthropology Bursary

Value: \$450. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the Anthropology program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Benefit Partners/NRCS/Tony Evershed Award

Donated by Benefit Partners and Northern Rehabilitation and Consulting Services Inc. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: member of the men's basketball team registered as full-time undergraduate students, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year, demonstrated leadership, financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Department of Law and Justice Bursary

Value: \$200. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the Law and Justice program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Dr. Molly Hancock Bursaries (2)

Established in 1997 by the francophone and anglophone faculty and staff members of the School of Social Work to honour their colleague, Molly Hancock, an outstanding professor. Value: \$250/ea. Recipients: one francophone and one anglophone full-time student enrolled in the School of Social Work, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

School of Nursing Bursary

Value: \$225. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of the Nursing program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Langue et civilisation françaises bursary

Donated by the staff and faculty of the School of Translators and Interpreters (now part of the Department of French Studies). Value: \$250. Recipient: a student entering any year of the Langue et civilisation françaises program (for Anglophone, French as a second language), on the basis of financial need, good academic standing and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Darcy Noelle Kemp Memorial Award

Donated by the family and friends in memory of the late Darcy Noelle Kemp, a graduate of the University. Value: \$200. Recipient: a student entering the 4th year of a Bachelor of Arts in social sciences, on the basis of academic achievement (min. 70% average) and financial need. Application required.

Single Students Residence Council Bursaries (8)

Value: \$200/ea. Recipients: full-time students who reside in Single Students' Residence and are entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

University College Residence Council Bursaries(5)

Value: \$200/ea. Recipients: full-time students who reside in the University College Residence and are entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Rhéa Desjardins Memorial Award

A gift from the friends and colleagues of the late Rhéa Desjardins, former supervisor of Health Services at the University and a great contributor to her profession in Nursing. Value: \$100. Recipient: a student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any program, on the basis of academic achievement (min. 70% average) in the previous year and financial need. Application required.

Allan and William Goring Memorial Bursary

Established by the Goring Family. Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of the Commerce program or a program at Thorneloe University. Applicants must have demonstrated academic improvement from year-to-year, have financial need and be residents of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Children's Aid Society Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program, on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Please attach letter confirming involvement with Children's Aid Society. Application required.

Dr. Karen Blackford Memorial Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a female student who has completed the 1st-year course "Chronic Health Challenge" and is enrolled in a related upper-year course in Nursing. The student must demonstrate financial need, maintain a min. academic standing of 70%, and be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Evelyn Ham/LUSU Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, to honour the late Evelyn Ham, founder of the Laurentian University Staff Union (LUSU). Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time female student entering the 1st, 2nd or 3rd year of the Labour Studies program, or any program

or course dealing with labour relations. Selection is based on financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Gatchell Reunion 1997 Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program, who has family ties or is originally from the Gatchell area of Sudbury. Applicants must demonstrate financial need and be residents of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Jay Ford Memorial Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd or 4th year of an English-language program offered by the Joint Department of Philosophy. Applicants must achieve a min. 75% average in PHIL 2505, demonstrate financial need, and be residents of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

L.U. Bursaries

Value: variable. Recipients: students enrolled in any year of any program, on the basis of financial need. Application required.

LOCS/EHCL Founders Bursary

Created by the founding president of the Laurentian Off-Campus Students Organization (LOCS/EHCL). Value: variable. Recipient: a member of the LOCS/EHCL who has financial need, is an Ontario resident as defined by OSAP, and is actively involved in the organization. Applicants must submit a written statement outlining relevant experience and community involvement. Selection is made on the recommendation of the donor. Application required by October 31.

Lucien Matte Foundation Bursaries

Value: variable. Recipients: students enrolled in the teacher-training program, on the basis of financial need. Selection is made on the recommendation of the director of the School of Education.

Lyne McGlade Bursary Fund

Established by family and friends in memory of the late Lyne McGlade, as a tribute to her love and dedication to Laurentian students. Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 1st, 2nd or 3rd year of any program, on the basis of financial need

as defined by OSAP, who is a resident of the City of Greater Sudbury. The bursary is distributed in the 2nd term. Application required.

Pat Anderson Memorial Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student in any year of the English-language Nurse Practitioner program, on the basis of financial need, academic achievement (min. 70% overall average), and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Pat J. Poland Memorial Bursary

Value: variable. Recipient: a full-time student entering the 3rd or 4th year of any program, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Senator Rhéal Belisle Bursaries

Value: variable. Recipients: students enrolled in the teacher-training program, on the basis of financial need. Selection is made on the recommendation of the director of the School of Education.

T.D. Bank Higher Education Awards

Value: variable. Recipients: full- or part-time undergraduate students, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Watson Family Bursary

Established by John Watson, in honour of his son, Andrew Gordon Watson, a graduate of Laurentian University, the Watson Family Bursary is awarded to a student in any year of any program, can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Professor Rupert Cook Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, the Professor Rupert Cook Memorial bursary is awarded to a student in third or fourth year of the Economics program who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Aurelio Taricani Memorial Bursary

Established by Bruno and Nellie Marcolini, the Aurelio Taricani Memorial Bursary is awarded to a student in any year of the Italian Studies degree program, who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

CIM - Maintenance Division Bursary for Engineering

Established by the Organizing Committee of the Mine Maintenance Conference, the CIM - Maintenance Division Bursary for Engineering is awarded to a student entering the Engineering program with a good academic record, can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Northern Ontario. Value is variable. Application is required.

Dr. Robert (Bob) Jensen Bursary

Established by family and friends, the Dr. Robert (Bob) Jensen Bursary is awarded to a student in the Human Kinetics program, or any year of any program, can demonstrate financial need. Value is variable. Application is required.

Wieslawa Malicki Memorial Bursary

Established by Jolanta Malicki and Michael Casas; Chris Malicki and Gisele and Evan Roberts, the Wieslawa Malicki Memorial Bursary is awarded to a student in any year of any program, who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. In the selection process, preference will be given to a mature student. Value is variable. Application is required

Jean and Tai Watters Bursary

Value: \$500. Established in 1998 by then President Dr. Jean Watters. Awarded to a first year full time student, in any program, who has graduated from a secondary school in the city of Greater Sudbury, in the year prior to enrolment, on the basis of financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Bursary application required.

Vito Ranieri Bursary

Established by family and friends, the Vito Ranieri Bursary is awarded to a full-time student in any year of the Commerce program on the basis of financial need. Value is variable. Application is required.

PricewaterhouseCoopers Bursary

Established by PricewaterhouseCoopers, the "PricewaterhouseCoopers Bursary" is awarded to a student enrolled in the School of Commerce and Administration, who has achieved academic excellence in a third-year Accounting course, can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident on Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Christopher and Eva Doherty Bursary

This award was established by their children to honor Dr. and Mrs. C.J. Doherty. Dr. Doherty served on the Laurentian University Board of Governors from 1960 to 1968 and was awarded an Honorary Doctorate of law by the University in 1985. The bursary is awarded to a student entering the first year of full time study with at least a "B" average. The student must maintain a minimum "B" average to continue receiving the award in subsequent years of study. Preference will be given to Northern Ontario students who are studying in a discipline in the health sciences, and can demonstrate financial need. Value is variable (up to full tuition). Application is required.

Outdoor Adventure Leadership Bursary

The bursary, valued at \$250, is awarded annually to a student enrolled in the Outdoor Adventure Leadership Programme. It is designed to assist a full-time student who demonstrates qualities of leadership, initiative enthusiasm, adaptability and maturity. The student is physically fit and preferably able to speak French and English. The applicant must demonstrate financial need. Selection of the recipient will be based on the recommendation of the Coordinator of the Outdoor Adventure Leadership Programme. Application required.

Honorable Marie-P. (Charette) Poulin et M. Bernard A. Poulin Bursary

Established by l'honorable Marie-P. (Charette) Poulin et M. Bernard A. Poulin, the « Honorable Marie-P. (Charette) Poulin et M. Bernard A. Poulin Bursary » is awarded to Franco-ontarian students in any year of any program, who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Frederick Arthur "Wiggy" Walmesley Bursaries (4)

Established by the late Thelma V. Walmesley in memory of her brother Frederick Arthur "Wiggy." Value: \$660/ea. Recipients: students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any undergraduate program, on the basis of academic standing, financial need and

participation in Interuni-versity Athletics. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Application required.

Dr. Henry B.M. Best Memorial Bursary

Established to honour Dr. Henry Best by his family and friends. The recipient will be a full-time student in any program. The student must be a resident of Ontario and demonstrate financial need as defined by OSAP. The value of the award is variable.

Constable Joseph MacDonald Bursary

Established in memory of Sudbury's Constable Joseph MacDonald who lost his life while on duty in 1993. This bursary honours his commitment and dedication to the young people in this community. This entrance bursary will be awarded to a City of Greater Sudbury secondary school student who will be attending Laurentian University, with preference being given to a student who resides in a Greater Sudbury Housing Community. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario, demonstrate financial need, provide a letter of reference from their high school and provide proof of residency in Sudbury Housing, where applicable. Application required.

Carolyn Donison Memorial Bursary

Donated by Dave, family and friends, a bursary awarded to a full-time student in any year of the Commerce program. The recipient must be able to demonstrate financial need and is a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Application is required.

Kenneth Sutherland Memorial Bursary

The Kenneth Sutherland Memorial Bursary was established in memory of Kenneth Sutherland by family and friends. This bursary will be awarded to a student in the PhD. Program in the Natural Resources Engineering, who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

James Costigan Memorial Bursary

The endowment was established in memory of James (Jamie) Costigan by family and friends. The "James Costigan Memorial Bursary" is awarded to two students in the Mining Engineering program, who have a strong work ethic, can demonstrate financial need, and are residents of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

RUTHCO Bursary

The RUTHCO Bursary was established by Nancy Ruth to honour the lives and values of her Sudbury colleagues and friends, Mary Lue Hinds and Anne Cole. The student recipient will have made a significant contribution to social justice issues and be studying full-time at Laurentian University with preference given to students studying women's studies, social work, or Native human services. The student must have a 75% average, be a resident of Ontario and demonstrate financial need. The value of the award will be \$5000. Application required.

Marie Goring Bursary

Established to honour Mrs. Marie Goring by her family and friends. Mrs. Goring moved to the Sudbury area as a nurse and this award is intended to encourage young nurses to dedicate themselves to maintaining academic and clinical excellence in their chosen profession. The "Marie Goring Bursary" is awarded to two students in good academic standing in any year of study in Nursing at Laurentian University, who have demonstrated excellence in clinical practice, can demonstrate financial need, and are residents of Northern Ontario. Minimum value \$1000 each. Application is required.

Dr. Tuan Ton-That Memorial Bursaries

Established to honour Tuan Ton-That by his family and friends. The "Dr. Tuan Ton-That Memorial Bursaries" are awarded annually to one full time student in each of the following programs; Economics, Commerce, and Music or Physics. Bilingualism in French and English is a plus but not a requirement. The student must demonstrate financial need, and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Elmer McVey Bursary

Established to honour Elmer McVey. The "Elmer McVey Bursary" is awarded to a full or part-time student in the Labour Studies program, must belong to or belonged to a trade union affiliated to the Canadian Labour Congress; or the connection can be the current or former involvement of a member of their immediate family or must show a demonstration of participation in labour and/or community activism promoting the values of the labour movement and demonstrate financial need. Value of the award is \$500. Application is required. The faculty of the Labour and Trade Union Studies program makes the selection

Amandla Bursary

Established by the children of Lucien Cortis (Professor Emeritus, School of Commerce) and Rieta Cortis (Med 1984) to honour their 50th wedding anniversary, the Amandla Bursary is awarded to a student in any year of any program, can demonstrate financial need and is a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Preference will be given to a student with learning disabilities. Value is variable. Application required.

Arts Bursary

The Arts bursary is awarded to a full-time student in any year of the Arts program who can demonstrate financial need and is resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Value is variable, Application required.

Nickel Masonic Lodge Bursaries

The Nickel Masonic Lodge Bursaries were established by members of the Nickel Lodge. One student recipient shall be enrolled in the first year of any program, and the second student recipient will be enrolled in second, third or fourth year of any program. The students must be residents of Ontario and demonstrate financial need. The value of each award will be \$1000. Application required.

Dan MacLean Memorial Bursary

Established by the family and friends of Dan MacLean to honour the life and spirit of Dan MacLean. This bursary will be awarded to a student enrolled full time in any discipline, who can demonstrate financial need, and is a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries

The Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries were established by Sharon Clarke, BA'91 and David Holla to provide financial assistance to Laurentian's student athletes. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary

Established by Peter Helstrom and Virgil Hill of the Athletics Department. The recipient(s) must be a member of the Voyageurs men's basketball team. The bursary will be given to returning students, who can demonstrate financial need, and are residents of Ontario. Value is variable depending on number of recipients. Application for Athletic Awards required.

LUAA-Alumni Association of Mature and Part-Time Students

Donated by the Association of Laurentian Part-time Students. Value: up to \$500/ea. Recipients: part-time students who are Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, have demonstrated financial need, and have completed at least one 6-credit course or two 3-credit courses at Laurentian. Application required.

LUAA-Alumni Board Bursary

The Laurentian University Alumni Board Bursary is awarded to a student enrolled full time, in their third or fourth year of any discipline, who can demonstrate financial need. Preference will be given to a student involved with the Laurentian University Alumni Mentorship program, or other volunteer activities. Application is required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Sudbury Chapter Bursary

The Laurentian University Alumni Association – Sudbury Chapter Bursary is awarded to a student enrolled full time in any discipline, who can demonstrate financial need, and has a 70% average. This student must have graduated from a secondary school in the City of Grater Sudbury. Value is \$500. Application is required.

Voyageur Athletics Bursary

Established by alumni and friends of the Athletics Department. The award will be given to student athletes, who can demonstrate financial need. Application required. Value is \$500 minimum.

Advancement Bursary

The Advancement Bursary was established by members of the University Advancement team to encourage students to explore the wonderful world of University Advancement. Awarded to a student in any year of study at Laurentian University, who works in the Office of University Advancement. The student must be a resident of Ontario and demonstrate financial need. The value of the award will be \$500. Application required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Bursaries

Established by the Alumni Association, the awards will be given to students who can demonstrate financial need. Application is required. Value is variable.

Maire Laurikainen Bursary

Established by Maire Laurikainen, the bursary will be given to a sole-support parent who can demonstrate financial need. Application is required. Value is variable.

Voyageur Men's and Women's Soccer Bursary

Established by the Department of Interuniversity Athletics, this bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is a member of either the men's or women's University Soccer team. Value is variable. Application is required.

Teachers' Lions Club Bursary

Established by the Teachers' Lions Club, this bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is full-time enrolled in the last year of the Bachelor of Education English Program, who has displayed a positive attitude to teaching, a willingness to assist fellow classmates, and exemplary volunteer, leadership and citizenship qualities. The recipient must demonstrate financial needs, must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP and be nominated by the School of Education, English Program. Value is variable. Application required.

Dr. Parameswara Viswanathan Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends of Dr. Parameswara Viswanathan and awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University. The bursary will be given to an applicant with a severe mobility or sensory impairment who can demonstrate a social commitment to the improvement of quality of life for people with disabilities. Confirmation of disability from the Special Needs Office is required. The student must be enrolled full time and be able to demonstrate financial need. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

<u>Laurentian University Faculty Association Retirees – Association des</u> <u>Professeurs de l'Université Laurentienne Retraités Memorial Bursary</u>

Established by LUFA-R/APUL-R in honour of deceased Laurentian University Faculty; this bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University. Value is variable. Application is required.

Noëlle Ladouceur Bursary

Established by Noëlle Ladouceur, to provide financial assistance to one student enrolled in the "École des sciences de l'éducation, and to one student enrolled in the Baccalauréat en education - English". Value is \$5,000 each. Application is required.

Follett's Bookstore Award

Value: \$500 credit towards purchase of textbooks at Laurentian University Bookstore. Recipient: a full-time student entering any year of any program. Selection is based on financial need. Application required.

United Steelworkers Bursary

Value: variable

Recipient: a full-time student entering the 1st, 2nd or 3rd year of the Labour and Trade Union Studies program. Selection is based on financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Application required.

Sudbury Masters Running Club Award

Value: <u>variable</u> (preference to have award split among more than one student). Recipient: an upper-year student, member of the cross-country running team or track and field team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year and demonstrated financial need. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Keith Sinclair Memorial Award

Established by the family and friends in memory of the late Keith Sinclair.

Value: variable Number: varies

Recipients: Full time students enrolled in a Political Science program; awarded on the

basis of academic standing, financial need, and Ontario residency by

OSAP. Application required.

Bill Wilson Memorial PMAC Bursary

Established by the Purchasing Management Association of Canada, this bursary is awarded to aid a full-time student in the 3rd year Commerce program at Laurentian University on the basis of financial need. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Preference will be given to a student who has an interest in procurement. Value is variable. Application is required and students must attach a letter expressing why they are interested in a career in procurement.

LUAA-Alumni Association Ottawa Chapter Bursary

Established by the *Ottawa Alumni Chapter*, this bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is a graduate of an Ottawa area high school. Value is variable. Application is required.

Commerce/SPAD '80 Bursary

Established by the 1980 graduating class of the Bachelor of Commerce and Sports Administration Degrees this is awarded to aid a student of the Laurentian University, who is enrolled in either of these programs. Value is \$200.00. Application is required.

Hélène Babin Jacob Bursary

Established by family and friends, this bursary is awarded on the basis of financial need to a full time student enrolled in the nursing program. Preference will be given to a Métis student in the francophone program. Value is variable. Application is required.

Dr. Patricia Falter Excellence in Teaching Award

Established by the School of Education, is awarded annually to a full time student with financial assistance completing in their Professional year of the BEd program at Laurentian University, the student must be recommended to the Ontario College of Teachers. The student may use the award to set up their first classroom. Value is variable. Application is required.

John Filo Bursary

Established to honour John Filo, a long time community and labour activist and a past president of the Sudbury and District Labour Council. The "John Filo Bursary" is awarded to a full or part-time student in the Labour Studies program, must demonstrate financial need. Value of the award is \$500. Application is required. The faculty of the Labour and Trade Union Studies program makes the selection.

Bob Agnew Memorial Bursary

Established by Donna, Caitlin and Simon Agnew. Bob Agnew lived in Sudbury (Naughton) for 15 years where he obtained his Masters of Applied Science degree at Laurentian University while working at INCO. In his free time, Bob enjoyed curling at the Idylwylde Golf and Country Club. His Family created this bursary to benefit curlers enrolled at Laurentian University in honour of Bob's life as a curler and a student. This bursary is awarded to a Laurentian University student, who is a competitive curler. Application is required. Value is variable.

Father Brian McKee Council Memorial Bursary

Established by Fr. Brian McKee Council #1387, this bursary is available to a full-time Laurentian University student enrolled in any program awarded to aid a student in financial need of Laurentian University. The recipient must be the son, daughter, grandson, granddaughter, nephew or niece of any member of the Father Brian McKee Council #1387 or a graduate of a catholic high school or attending a catholic church within Council #1387 (Christ the King, St Anthony's, Our Lady of Hope or Holy Trinity). Application is also required.

Rotary Club of Sudbury Bursary

Established by Rotary Club of Sudbury, the object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of worthy enterprise. This bursary is awarded to aide a full-time student in any program, at Laurentian University. The student must demonstrate financial need, be a resident of Ontario and demonstrate the ideal of service in his or her personal, business and community life. Student must submit a letter outlining their service. Value is variable. Application is required.

Allan Epps Award

Established to honour the memory of Allan Epps, a dedicated member of the Sudbury mining community. At his time of death, Allan had 36.5 years of service with Inco Ltd., and encouraged his colleagues to "Quit the whining, let's get mining." This award is intended to recognize a deserving student who shares Allan's passion for underground mining and the Sudbury community. The recipient must be enrolled in the Mining Engineering program, must maintain an overall average of 70%, and must demonstrate financial need. The recipient must provide a letter outlining their community involvement or participation in extracurricular activities. Value is \$500. Application is required.

Lacrosse Bursary

Established by Dr. George Sheppard to aid a student at Laurentian University. The recipient must be full time or part-time student at Laurentian and maintain a "C" overall average. The recipient must be a member of the LU Lacrosse Club and provide a letter showing their active involvement in that organization. Value is variable. Application is required.

Pat Aitken Memorial Bursary

Established by the St. Andrews united Church choir and also the members of the Church Council. Mrs. Aitken was an accomplished writer and community activist; she participated in many community movements. Among her many causes she was passionate about saving the University music program. This bursary is to aide an upper year student in the music program with financial need. Value is variable. Application is required.

Oliver Fine Arts Bursary

Established in 1997 by Mildred Oliver n honour of her and her husband's interest in and support of music and the arts. Value is variable. Preference will be given to:

- 1. An eligible student from SSM, ON, in a Fine Arts program
- 2. An eligible student from Blind River, ON registered in a Fine Arts program
- 3. An eligible student from Northern Ontario registered in a Fine Arts program

4. In the same priority (1 to 3 above), registered in a Gerontology program at Huntington.

Sudbury Band Memorial Bursary

This bursary will be awarded to the most deserving brass major student in memory of the City of Sudbury Bandwhose members entertained generations of Sudburians with their summer concerts in Bell Park. Value is variable.

No Strings Attached Community Band of Sudbury:

This \$100 bursary is to be presented to a deserving music student who satisfies the following criteria: that this be a woodwind, brass, or percussion student who shows excellence in performance and is active volunteerism.

Mirko Mehes Memorial Bursary

Established by the Mehes family to honor the memory of Mirko Mehes. This bursary is awarded to aid a full time student enrolled in a Humanities degree at Laurentian University who has achieved a minimum 75% average. Value is \$1,000.00. Application is required. Award is renewable for a maximum of three additional years if recipient maintains 75% average.

Dr. Bob Wanzel Bursary

Established by alumni, family and friends in attendance at the SPAD 25th Reunion celebration in 1998, the Dr. Bob Wanzel Bursary is awarded to a fulltime student in 2nd, 3rd, or 4th year of the SPAD program who can demonstrate financial need, academic excellence (minimum 75%), and leadership qualities. Application is required. Candidates must attach a detailed letter outlining extra-curricular activities and leadership qualities. Value is variable.

Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary

Established to support deserving students on the Laurentian University men's basketball team to ensure athletes can excel both academically and on the court without the added burden of financial concerns. Award recipients must meet CIS eligibility and AFA guidelines, be members of the Laurentian University Voyageurs men's basketball

team, be residents of the Province of Ontario and be able to demonstrate financial need. The value of the award is variable.

The donor reserves the right to change the name of the award and the text describing the award should he at some point decide to remove his desire for anonymity.

Melissa Willett Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, Melissa Willet was a Laurentian University student studying in the Science program, April 23, 2007 her life was taken from a tragic motor vehicle accident. Melissa bright bubbly spirit will remain in her family friends' memory forever. This bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is enrolled in the Bachelor of Science (Biomedical Option) program. The recipient must provide a written letter explaining why they are enrolled in the program, what their long term goals are and how they are involved in the community. If no qualified recipient in the Bachelor of Science (Biomedical Option) program, the award may be given to a student in the Bachelor of Science (Anthropology). Value is \$500. Application is required.

Sudbury Mine Mill and Smelter Workers Local 598 / CAW Dr. Peter Suschnigg Bursary

Established by Local 598 / C.A.W., this bursary is awarded to aid a Laurentian University student enrolled full time in the Labour Studies program. This bursary honours Dr. Peter Suschnigg, who was an associate professor in the Department of Sociology and a co-founder of the Labour and Trade Union Studies program. He was honoured for his work by the Sudbury and District Labour Council and the Workers' Health and Safety Centre and is a member of the Occupational Health Clinics for Ontario Workers local advisory committee in Sudbury. The candidate must be related to a CAW member and provide proof of this relation via a letter signed by the president of the local or national CAW office. At minimum, the recipient must be related to a unionized member of any organization and provide proof of this relation via a letter signed by the president of said union. The bursary is awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Bursary For Adult Learners

Established through a bequest from the late A. Les McDonald. Mr. McDonald credits much of his success in life to having had the opportunity to complete a degree at

Laurentian University as a mature student. He also served as the President of the Laurentian University Alumni Association from 1975 to 1979 and as a member of the Laurentian University Board of Governors from 1978 59 1987. His motivation for creating this award was to provide assistance to others, who, like himself, decide to return to their studies later in life. The Laurentian University Alumni Association Bursary for Adult Learners is awarded to students in good academic standing in any year of study at Laurentian University, who were admitted after an interruption of three years or more in their studies and can demonstrate financial need. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Bursary application is required.

Finlay and Clara MacLeod Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, Mr. Finlay MacLeod moved to Sudbury where he retired from INCO after 42 years of service. Mr. Finlay MacLeod and Mrs. Clara MacLeod did not slow down in their retirement years. Mr. MacLeod became an ordained deacon and they served their community and helped many people through countless hours at the nursing homes, hospitals, Telecare, Meals on Wheels, Catholic charities, and their work with the Holy Trinity and Christ the King churches. This bursary is awarded to aid a student in financial need enrolled at Laurentian University. The recipient must provide a letter of proof of service of this or her personal, business, and community life. Value is \$500. Application is required.

Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Helen Byrnes Memorial Bursary

Established by the Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) - Sudbury, this bursary is awarded to aid a female student enrolled full-time in any year of the Sports and Physical Education program. The bursary is awarded on the basis of academic achievement and financial need. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Value is \$1000. Bursary application is required.

Canadian Institute of Mining Bursary

Established by *Canadian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy*. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is enrolled in the Engineering program. The student must be a member of Canadian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy, or the child or legal dependant of a certified member. The student must be in good academic standing as defined by student

awards and demonstrate financial need and must be a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. The student must submit a one page minimum essay describing the role the CIM plays in serving the mining industry. Value is \$1,150.00. Application is required.

Wally Majesky Award

Established to honour Wally Majesky by the Workers Health and Safety Centre. The recipient must be enrolled in the Labour Studies program, have good academic standing and demonstrate financial need. Preference will be given to a student who has demonstrated leadership in the social justice movement. Value is \$750. Application is required.

R.L Beattie Family Award

The "R.L. Beattie Family Award" was created in 2008 by Mr. Allan L. Beattie to honour his late father, Robert Leslie Beattie, who passed away in 1953 at the age of 62. R.L. Beattie arrived in Copper Cliff (now a part of the City of Greater Sudbury) from his father's Southern Ontario farm in 1911 and took a job as a clerk in the warehouse at INCO. Over the course of his career he rose to be Vice-President, General Manager, and a Director of INCO as well as a Director of the Bank of Toronto and the Toronto General Trust Corporation. He served with the Canadian Forces in the First World War and was awarded the Military Medal for Bravery. His Sudbury legacy includes the R.L. Beattie Public School and the Royal Canadian Legion - Branch 224 which was named the R.L. Beattie Branch in his honour. The purpose of this award is to pay tribute to Mr. Beattie while providing financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled full-time in any program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

United Steelworkers of America Bursary

Established by United Steelworkers of America, this bursary is awarded to a Laurentian University student enrolled in the Labour Studies program. The bursary is awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Richard Pound SPAD Bursary

Established by alumni, family and friends in attendance at the SPAD 35th Reunion celebration in 2007, the Richard Pound SPAD Bursary will be awarded to a student enrolled in the 1st year of the Honours Bachelor of Commerce in Sports Administration. Selection of the recipient is based on academic excellence (min. 80%) in an Ontario secondary school (6 best U/M courses). The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is \$500. Application is required.

James F. Davies Memorial Bursary

"James F. Davies Memorial Bursary". Established by Department of Earth Sciences family and friends. James F. (Jim) Davies was the Department of Earth Sciences' first true economic geologist, a discipline he had an immense passion for. He joined Laurentian University in 1967, having come from the position of Chief Geologist at the Manitoba Department of Mines, and remained a full-time faculty member before retiring in 1990. Dr. Davies has been a passionate, dedicated, tireless researcher and teacher, supervising the training of a very large number of undergraduate and graduate students over the three decades he spent at Laurentian. This award commemorates the remarkable and never-to-be-forgotten efforts of Dr. James F. Davies towards education, conducting high-quality research, and building the Department of Earth Sciences at Laurentian University. The bursary will be awarded to a student enrolled full time in the Geology program. The recipient will be selected on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is \$1,000. Application is required.

J. Conrad Lavigne and Jeanne Canie Lavigne Bursary

Established by a planned gift, the purpose of this awarded to aid a full-time student registered in any french language program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of academic standing (min. 75%) and demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. The recipient must be a resident of Northern Ontario, and must be taking the majority of his/her courses in the French language. Value is variable. Application is required.

A.C.T./UCT United Commercial Travelers Bursary

"A.C.T./UCT United Commercial Travelers Bursary". Established by the A.C.T./UCT United Commercial Travelers Bursary of America. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a Laurentian University student who is a resident of the

City of Greater Sudbury, if no suitable candidate applies, the award can be given to a resident of North Eastern Ontario. Value is variable. Application is required.

Epps Family Bursary

The "Epps Family Bursary" was established in June of 2008 to recognize the generosity of Allan Epps, father of Julie and Duncan Epps. Allan firmly believed in the value of post-secondary education (at times, more strongly than his children did) and encouraged them in various ways to obtain their degrees. This award seeks to provide financial assistance to a Laurentian University student enrolled in any program to assist with the successful completion of university level studies. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Danko Family Bursary

Established by family and friends, this bursary is awarded to aid a Laurentian University student enrolled in any year or any program. The recipient must demonstrate financial need and be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Stratford Shakespeare Festival Field Trip Award

The purpose of these two awards is to provide financial assistance to students registered at Laurentian University, who are attending the English Department annual Stratford Shakespeare Festival field trip. Bursaries will be awarded to students who have achieved excellence in ENGL 2535; Shakespeare or ENGL 2005; Literatures in English in the year previous to the trip. These awards will also be based on demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. The deadline for application is September 26 of each academic year. Value is variable.

Laurie Bissonette Bursary

Established by the benefactor. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is entering their 3rd or 4th year in the Commerce program with the intention of pursuing a career as a Chartered Accountant. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is \$500. Application is required.

Walker Wood Foundation Scholarship

The "Walker Wood Foundation Scholarship" was established in 2008 by the Walker Wood Foundation in order to provide financial assistance to full-time Canadian students enrolled in the Radiation Therapy program and maintaining a 70% average over all courses. Applicants must be residents of Northern Ontario and are required to submit a one page (double-spaced) personal profile including information regarding their notable achievements, reason for studying in this program, additional interests, and future aspirations. Selection will be based on academic excellence and financial need. Value is variable. Application is required.

Martin Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Laurentian Music program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Professors of the Past Bursary

Established by Department of History. The Department of History at Laurentian University is paying tribute to its retired and retiring faculty by creating the Professors of the Past Bursary in their honour. The purpose is to provide financial assistance annually to a deserving History student at Laurentian University. Value is variable. Application is required

Dr. Josie Hernandez de Leon Bursary

Established by family and friends, Professor of Political Studies at Laurentian University passed away of cancer in 2005. She grew up in Manila and graduated from, and would eventually teach at the University of the Philippines. Later she worked for Senator Rene A.V. Saguisag as Chief of Technical Stall. In 1991 she accepted a CIDA scholarship to Queen's University. She received her PhD at Queen's and was eventually offered a teaching position at Laurentian University. Ever the constant educator, she was well-loved by colleagues and students alike. The purpose of this bursary to provide financial assistance to a student enrolled at Laurentian University, in the Nursing program. Value is variable. Application is required.

McMullen Family Bursary

Established by William McMullen. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student who is enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. The qualified recipient must currently live or have previously resided in the Township of Killarney. The Student Award office will search the Laurentian University database by postal code to ensure the recipient is a resident of the Township of Killarney. If the applicant does not currently reside in Killarney, they must submit a letter stating that they previously lived in Killarney. If there are no qualified recipients from the Killarney area, the qualified recipient can be a child of a parent who is or have been an employee of the William McMullen Medical Office. Bursary applicant confirmation can be obtained from Peter McMullen's law office located in Sudbury. Value is Variable. Application is required.

Audrey Pickard Bursary

Established by the family and friends. The purpose is to provide financial assistance to a student enrolled at Laurentian University, in the Nursing program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Raymond Labbé Commemorative Bursary

This bursary is awarded to deserving students enrolled in the Geography program on the basis of financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by the Ontario Student Assistance Program (OSAP). Value is variable.

Thomas and Aurore Lemieux Family Bursary

Established by the family of Thomas and Aurore Lemieux in their honour to recognize and support the wonderful care provided to our seniors by the members of the nursing profession. The purpose is to provide financial assistance to a student enrolled at Laurentian University, in the nursing program. Preference will be given to a student working or volunteering with elderly people. The student must provide a document outlining that they have worked or volunteered with elderly people. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Laurentian Music Bursary

Established by the Music Department. This bursary is awarded to aid a Laurentian University student enrolled in the Music program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. The recipient must be recommended by the Music department. Minimum value is \$750. Application is required.

Dr. Rand Dyck Bursary

Established by former students and friends of Dr. Rand Dyck. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Political Science program. Value is variable. Application is required.

Blanco-Mialhe Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a Laurentian student enrolled in any program who is going to study as an exchange student in a country other than Canada or the USA. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

John and Patricia Malysh Bursary

Established by John and Pat Malysh. The purpose of these two awards is to provide financial assistance to aid two students of Laurentian University who are enrolled in the third year and in the fourth year of the Nursing program. The bursaries will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Phillips Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student enrolled in the 3rd Commerce program at Laurentian University based on their 2nd year academic excellence. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Ira Bailey SPAD Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a mature student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the SPAD program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Margaret Clausi Memorial Bursary

Established by family. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student from Timmins enrolled at Laurentian University in the *Bachelor of Arts* program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application required. The late Mrs. Clausi was a teacher in Timmins who graduated from Laurentian University. Her love for higher learning impacted on her four sons who each completed university degrees – three of whom graduated from Laurentian University.

Bachelor of Commerce (English) Bursary

Established by Faculty and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the English Bachelor of Commerce program. The recipient will be selected on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

LUAA-Alumni Association Endowment Bursaries

Established by the Alumni Association, the awards will be given to students who can demonstrate financial need. Application is required. Value is variable.

Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary

Established to support deserving students on the Laurentian University men's basketball team to ensure athletes can excel both academically and on the court without the added burden of financial concerns. Award recipients must meet CIS eligibility and AFA guidelines, be members of the Laurentian University Voyageurs men's basketball team, be residents of the Province of Ontario and be able to demonstrate financial need. The value of the award is variable. The donor reserves the right to change the name of the award and the text describing the award should he at some point decide to remove his desire for anonymity.

Judith Weisz Woodsworth Bursary

The Judith Weisz Woodsworth Bursary was established by her family and friends in May of 2008 to honour the first woman president of Laurentian University, 2002-2008. The purpose of this award is to assist a deserving student, enrolled in any program, who possesses all the attributes of a good university student (academic aptitude and potential for leadership) but who may require financial assistance to gain entry or continue his or her studies at the university. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Frith Family Award for Nursing Excellence

The Frith Award for Nursing Excellence was established in 2009 by the Styles Family Foundation (Jacqueline Frith Styles) in recognition of members of the Frith family who reside or have resided in Sudbury, including John Frith, Sue Anne Frith Kozman, Douglas C Frith, M.P, and Howard Frith. In benefits students in the Nursing program at Laurentian University who are dedicated to their studies but require financial assistance in order to continue their studies. The Award recipient will receive priority for the Award in following years to enable them to complete their studies. Additionally, preference will be given to students of Aboriginal heritage. Application is required. Value is \$2000.

John McIlwain Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in their 3rd or 4th year the School of Human Kinetics program. The recipient must have a minimum average of 75%. A brief letter (less than 1 page) indicating their involvement in laboratory work or research work within the School of Human Kinetics. The ideal recipient will demonstrate commitment to the School of Human Kinetics labs and a passion for learning and helping others learn through laboratory experiences. (i.e. volunteer in the labs assisting the technicians with lab demonstrations; independent study in the labs; lab internship; volunteers to help with high school tours of the labs). Value is variable. Application is required.

Hélène Babin Jacob Bursary

Established by family and friends, this bursary is awarded on the basis of financial need to a full time aboriginal student enrolled in the nursing or social work program.

Secondary preference will be given to an aboriginal student in the francophone program. Value is variable. Application is required.

Jessie Hamilton Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a 3rd or 4th year student enrolled in the Anthropology program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Archaeology Field School Bursary

Established by the Anthropology Department, these bursaries will benefit students at Laurentian University enrolled in the Anthropology 3095 course. Three awards will be awarded as follows: one award to a student on the basis of demonstrated financial need, one award to a student with the highest academic standing and one award to a student whose career aspirations most closely align with the field school. Each applicant must write a short statement outlining the student's background in anthropology, reasons for enrolling in the field course and career goals or objectives. The successful candidates' names will be submitted to the Office of Student Awards for disbursements. Applications must be submitted to the Anthropology Department.

Sudbury Credit Union Bursary

Established by Sudbury Credit Union, Lively Branch. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University from the Greater City of Sudbury area. The recipient must be a 2nd, 3rd or 4th year undergraduates enrolled in the Commerce, Economics or SPAD program. The recipient must be in good academic standing and demonstrate financial need. Value is \$1,000. Application is required.

Marc St-Laurent Commerce Award

Established through planned giving, this annual award will offer financial assistance to a Francophone enrolled full-time in the 3rd or 4th year of the 4-year program of the School of Commerce and Administration. The student must have financial need, be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP and live in northern Ontario.

St-Aubin Ouellette Francophone Bursary

This bursary, created through planned giving, is awarded to a full-time student in any program who is taking a majority of courses in French. He or she must demonstrate

financial need according to criteria established by Laurentian University's Student Awards Office, live in Northern Ontario and be a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Lamps 40th Anniversary (1969-2009) Bursary

Established by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS). The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a part-time student enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. Value is variable. Application is required.

John Krupp Memorial Bursary

The John Krupp Memorial Bursary was established by Masha Krupp for Laurentian University's 50th anniversary in memory of John Krupp. A bursary in memory of a giving individual. John Krupp believed profoundly in two basic principles: that everyone deserves the education they need to pursue their life goals; and that all people have a moral obligation to give to those less fortunate than themselves. A hard-working miner from Sudbury whose own formal education ended after grade 4, Mr. Krupp and his wife raised six children, many of whom went on to post-secondary education. Mr. Krupp was also a deeply religious Baptist who donated at least 10 percent of this earnings every year to charity-regardless of this own financial challenges. Krupp's tho bedrock principles fused in his contention that all people- not just in those who can afford it- have a right to higher education. This memorial bursary for a student in financial need is a fitting tribute to a quiet hero who had faith in human goodness and in all people's ability to improve their lives through learning. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a Laurentian University student enrolled in the Mining Engineering program to assist with the successful completion of university level studies. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need. Value is \$2,500. Application is required.

Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry Undergraduate Award

Established by the Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry, family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide assistance to a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Chemistry or Biochemistry program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP Value is variable. Application is required.

Department of English Faculty Bursary

Established by faculty members of the Department of English. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance a student of Laurentian University who is

enrolled in the English program, and who is registered in ENGL 4105. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of academic excellence, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Hector Sobol Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, the purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the 3rd or 4th year Nursing program. The recipient must have maintained a 75% average. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Trebb Family Bursary

Established by Laurentian University graduates Ronald and Mary Trebb as a tribute to their three sons Matthew, Andrew and Christopher Trebb who have also attended Laurentian University to inspire others to continue their education locally and in honour of Harry Trebb who strongly valued the pursuit of higher education. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in any program and who is a resident of the City of Greater Sudbury. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

HAQ Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. Value is variable. Application is required.

Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) - Wood Award

Established by Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada (WAMIC) Foundation to encourage students to work or pursue a career in the geosciences industry. The purpose of this award is to provide scholarships to cover a minimum of \$6,000 towards tuition to aid students of Laurentian University who are enrolled in the 3rd or 4th year of the Bachelor of Science in Environmental Earth Science, Bachelor of Science in Earth Sciences, Bachelor of Engineering (Mining and Chemical), or Bachelor of Science in Environmental Studies (once approved). The bursary will be awarded on

the basis of academic excellence, minimum 80%, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application is required.

SPAD 35th Alumni Awards

Established by SPAD Alumni 35th Anniversary. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the SPAD program. This bursary is open to 2nd, 3rd or 4th year SPAD students. Two awards of approximately \$1,000/year. One for a 4th year student and one for a 2nd or 3rd year student. Minimum of 75% average in courses to date, high level of contribution to the program (SPAD Council, research, ISM work, events participation, volunteerism in sport/event management, etc.) & financial need required. A recommendation from the SPAD Director and at least one SPAD or Commerce professor is required. Value is variable. Application is required.

Derek Wilkinson Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Bachelor of Arts of Sociology program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Ken and Denise Derrett SPAD Bursary

Established by Ken and Denise Derrett. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the SPAD program. Students are to submit a short (500 word) essay with their application highlighting why they chose to enrol in SPAD and what they aspire to do with a SPAD degree. The recipient must be a resident of Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Trueclaim Exploration Inc Award

Established by Trueclaim Exploration Inc., the purpose of the award is to provide financial assistance to a member of the Wahnapitae First Nation enrolled at Laurentian University in the Environmental Studies, Earth Sciences or Engineering program. Applicants must provide proof of their status as a member of the Wahnapitae First

Nation. In the event there are 2 student applicants enrolled in the mentioned programs, preference will be given to the student with the greatest financial need. An application is required.

Stonley Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in any program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Bernie and Mary Langlois Family Bursary

Established by Bernie and Mary Langlois to provide financial assistance to a student at Laurentian University. The recipient must be enrolled at the undergraduate or graduate level in the Faculty of Sciences and Engineering, Management, Medicine (registered through Laurentian University) or Architecture (once approved by LU senate). Where possible, preference will be given to a student who currently lives or previously resided in the Coniston area. If there is no qualified applicant from the Coniston area, the bursary will be awarded to a qualified student in the previously mentioned programs. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Elizabeth Bonk Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends, this award is to aid a student at the Laurentian University. This scholarship will be awarded to the Concurrent Education Student who demonstrates the qualities of academic success, critical reflection, creativity and compassion in the Initial Practicum. The recipient must demonstrate financial need. Application is required. Value is variable.

Jeanne d'Arc Sullivan Memorial Bursary

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a sole support parent studying at Laurentian University who is enrolled in the School of Education, (English program) or l'École des sciences de l'éducation. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Kim Croteau Memorial Scholarship

Established by family and friends in remembrance of Kim Croteau, a devoted mother of two who found the courage and determination to successfully acquire a university degree in Social Work as a mature student, while at the same time balancing the challenges of fighting cancer. Kim demonstrated sincere commitment to her vocation as a Social Worker, determined to put the needs of her patients before her own, even when her ailments made it difficult for her to continue working. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a mature student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the Social Work program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need. Value is \$1,000. Application is required.

Roland Bidal Bursary in French Education

Established by family and friends. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the *École des sciences de l'éducation*, with academic excellence (minimum 80%). The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

French Language Teacher Education Program Bursary

Established through planned giving, this award provides financial assistance to a full-time student enrolled in a program offered by the French-language School of Education. Students must demonstrate financial need, be Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, live in northern Ontario, have an overall average of at least 70% and take a majority of courses in French. Value is variable. Application is required.

Aimee Leonard Music Bursary

Established by family and friends. In her short 27 years, Aimee Leonard released What Happened, an independently produced album, performed in various folk festivals, including Mariposa and Northern Lights Festival Boreal, was featured by CBC Radio 3 and touched many lives. "She was happy, precocious, good at everything, "She was a top student, good in sports, had lots of energy." But one thing that stood out about Leonard was her affinity for music. "She always loved music, always wanted to sing.

The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance annually to a music student enrolled in either the BA or the BFA program, who demonstrates excellence in one or a combination of the following: academics, vocal performance and theatre arts. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

Peter and Shirley Moutsatsos Family Bursary

Established by the Moutsatsos family. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student entering any year of the Commerce program at Laurentian University. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Preference will be given to a student who has attended high school in Sudbury. Value is variable. Application is required.

LUAA 50th Anniversary Bursary

Established by the Laurentian University Alumni Association (LUAA). The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in a graduate program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. If no such student qualifies, the bursary will be awarded to a student in an undergraduate program. Value is variable. Application required.

Joro Photography Bursaries

Value: \$500/ea. Recipients: students who are SGA members entering any year of any program, on the basis of financial need and academic achievement (min. 60% average). Application required.

Sudbury Wolves Community Club SPAD Bursary

Established by the Sudbury Wolves Community Club. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a student of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the SPAD program. The recipient will be selected on the basis of demonstrated financial need and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

John Partanen Estate Scholarship

Donated by the John Partanen Estate Scholarship Trust Fund for the benefit of students in Mining. The scholarship will be awarded to students in the Mining Engineering program on the basis of academic standing and financial need. Bursary application is required.

Cousin Vinny's Restaurant Bursary

Established by Tylor McNair and Chris Vitiello, both proud Alumni from Laurentian University and proud community members within the Greater City of Sudbury. Tylor and Chris who, at the establishment of this award, were the co-owners of Cousin Vinny's restaurant have created this bursary to support students in their studies. This award is presented annually to one full-time student enrolled in the Economics or Commerce program. The recipient must demonstrate financial need and must be a resident of Ontario with preference given to a resident of Northern Ontario. Value of the award is \$500. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required.

Hillary Afelskie Memorial Bursary

The *Hillary Afelskie Memorial Bursary* has been developed to honour the memory of this young woman's dream, from a very young age, to teach. This bursary is funded by the Bachelor of Education Student Association (B.Ed.S.A.) and will be awarded to an undergraduate Concurrent Education student. The criteria for this award includes: examples of great promise for his/her future in teaching, strong dedication to academics, a willingness to help others, superior initiative within his/her participation in extra-curricular activities and financial need. Applicants are required to submit a bursary application through the Student Awards office, as well as, submit a 500 word essay to the B.Ed.S.A. President on "how" they meet the criteria for this award. Hillary's caring spirit will live on as this award will help other aspiring teachers make a difference in the lives of others. Value of the award is \$500. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required.

LAMPS Recognition Award

The LAMPS Recognition Award has been developed to recognize Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Student members who not only excel academically

but go above and beyond within the community. These awards are funded by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS) and are given annually to six part-time Envision or on-campus and/or full-time Envision students enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. Two awards will be presented for each session (fall, winter and spring) to total six awards per year. The recipients must be in good academic standing with a minimum average of 70% within the last semester. The recipients must demonstrate examples of strong community involvement and superior initiative within their participation in extra-curricular activities. Applicants are required to submit a letter indicating in detail how they meet the criteria for these awards.

Value of each award is \$700. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application Required.

LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards

The "LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards" have been developed to recognize Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Aboriginal, First Nation, Metis and Inuit Student members who not only excel academically but go above and beyond within the community. These awards are funded by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS) and are given annually to three part-time Envision or oncampus and/or full-time Envision Aboriginal, First Nations, Metis and Inuit students enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. One award will be presented for each session (fall, winter and spring) to total three awards per year. The recipients must be in good academic standing with a minimum average of 70% within the last semester. The recipients must demonstrate examples of strong community involvement and superior initiative within their participation in extra-curricular activities. Applicants are required to submit a letter indicating in detail how they meet the criteria for these awards. Value of each award is \$700. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application Required.

Wendy Williams Bursary

Established by Wendy and David Williams. The purpose of this award is to provide aid to a student at Laurentian University who is enrolled in any program. The recipient must demonstrate financial need. Preference will be given to students from farming families or whose parents work in the farming industry. Students should attach a short letter to explain how they meet the criteria (ie. their family's agricultural background). Application in required. Value is variable.

Lucien Gervais Music Bursary

Established by Lucien and Raymonde Gervais. This award is presented annually to one full-time student enrolled in the Music program. Preference will be given to a student who is specializing in piano and the recipient must demonstrate financial need.

Value of the award is \$500. Selection of the award recipient shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application required

Crown Wards Bursaries

Former or current Crown Wards who are pursuing their first postsecondary degree, are studying full-time, and are receiving the Ontario Access Grant or Ontario 30% Off Tuition Grant may also be eligible for a Laurentian University Bursary for Crown Wards. The bursary is valued at 50% of tuition (not including incidental fees), up to a maximum of \$3000. There is no application required; eligible students will be identified by the Ministry of Training, Colleges, and Universities.

TD Insurance Meloche Monnex Laurentian Architecture Laurentienne Bursary

Established by TD Insurance Meloche Monnex. The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student(s) of Laurentian University who is enrolled in the School of Architecture program. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need. Preference will be given to an aboriginal student. Value is variable. Application is required.

Dr. Robert V. Segsworth Bursary for Excellence in Political Science

Established by the Laurentian University Political Science Association (LUPSA) in 2012, to honour the contributions of Dr. Robert V. Segsworth to the students of Political Science at Laurentian University.

Value: \$1,000

Recipient: a student enrolled in Political Science who has demonstrated financial need, has shown excellence in the field of Political Science, and who has made a positive impact in the Laurentian University community (Sudbury and Barrie). The Political Science Department's Awards Committee will award this bursary. Application required.

<u>Laurentian University Political Science Association (LUPSA) Model Parliament</u> <u>Bursary</u>

Established by the Laurentian University Political Science Association (LUPSA) in 2012.

Value: \$1,000

Recipient: a graduating student in Political Science who has demonstrated a commitment to Laurentian University's annual Model Parliament event during her/his time at Laurentian, and who is also in financial need. Applicants must submit a 1000-word essay on how Model Parliament has affected her/his social and academic development at Laurentian University. The Political Science Department's Awards Committee will award this bursary. Application required.

Blaine and Lise Nicholls Design Build Fund

Established by Blaine and Lise Nicholls in celebration of the newly created School of Architecture at Laurentian University.

Blaine became a member of the Ontario Association of Architects in 1977 and was the project lead and driving force behind the establishment of the School of Architecture at Laurentian University. He has been responsible for a wide range of projects in Northeastern Ontario including: Science North, Health Sciences North, Pioneer Manor and the Northern Ontario School of Medicine at Laurentian University. Lise is a graduate of Laurentian University, having obtained her B.Sc Nursing in 1985.

The purpose of this award is to provide funding to a student(s), who is enrolled in the School of Architecture program and participating in the Design Build Studio. Recipient(s) will be selected at the discretion of the Director and will promote unique thinking, innovation and creativity. Value is variable. Application is required.

Mary Weaver, BA, LLB, QC Bursary

Established by the John Carl MacIsaac Foundation to recognize Ms. Weaver's 20 years of outstanding service as a valued board trustee. Ms. Weaver's accomplished career in law commenced when she was called to the bar in 1951. Her remarkable history of community service was exemplified through the work she did while on Laurentian University's Board of Governors and as a bencher of the Law Society of Upper Canada. Ms. Weaver mentored many young women through her career and is a true role model and source of inspiration. Ms. Weaver is the namesake of the firm

Weaver Simmons LLP, and was the first female lawyer to practice law in Northern Ontario. She was also the first female partner in any law firm in the North. This bursary was created to benefit a first year female student enrolled in Laurentian's Engineering program demonstrating financial need. Value is \$2,000. Application is required.

Scotiabank Annual Award

"Scotiabank Award" was established by Scotiabank to aid a student with a severe mobility or sensory impairment who is enrolled in any discipline at Laurentian University. The candidate must provide a letter with their application demonstrating a social commitment to the improvement of quality of life for people with disabilities. Recommendation from the Accessibility Services Office is required. Value of the award(s) is variable, up to a maximum of \$2,000. Bursary application is required.

ATHLETIC AWARDS

To qualify for athletic awards, applicants must be returning student-athletes and have achieved a min. 70% average in the previous academic year as a student-athlete.

Students must submit completed Application for Athletic Awards to the Student Awards Office, 1st floor, R.D. Parker Building. The Application for Athletic Awards will be available at the Athletics Department.

The Sudbury Masters Running Club Award

Value: Variable (Preference to have the award split among more than one student). Recipient: an upper-year student, member of the cross-country running team or track and field team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year and demonstrated financial need. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Peter Ennis Memorial Bursary

Established by friends and family in memory of Peter Ennis, who, as head coach of the Lady Vees basketball team, brought it to 17 consecutive national championships. Value: up to \$1,200. Recipient(s): one or more members of the Lady Vees basketball team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year and demonstrated financial need. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Ennis family and the Student Awards Office. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The N.R.C.S. (Northern Rehabilitation and Consulting Services Inc.) Scholarships (2)

Value: \$1,000/ea. Recipients: members of the men's basketball team registered as full-time undergraduate students, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year, and demonstrated leadership. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Gino "Tepper" and Linda Caverson Scholarship

Value: \$750. Recipient: a full-time undergraduate student who is a member of the University swim team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Frederick Arthur "Wiggy" Walmesley Bursaries (4)

Established by the late Thelma V. Walmesley in memory of her brother Frederick Arthur "Wiggy." Value: \$660/ea. Recipients: students entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any undergraduate program, on the basis of academic standing, financial need and participation in Interuni-versity Athletics. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Joy Bellinger Memorial Scholarship

Established by the family and friends of the late Joy Bellinger, a cherished alumnae and former Lady Vees basketball star. Value: \$600. Recipient: a female student entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a Bachelor of Physical Health Education who is a member of the Lady Vees basketball team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year. Application for Athletic Awards required,

The F. Grant Henderson Bursary

Value: \$500. Recipient: a member of the swim team registered in the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of an undergraduate program, on the basis of financial need. The recipient must have resided in Ontario for 12 months prior to beginning university studies. Selection is based on the recommendation of the Student Awards Office. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Joey Jerome Memorial Award

A gift from the family and friends in Sudbury and Ottawa of Joey Jerome (1964 -1986), a young man known and respected by his peers as one who went out of his way to be supportive and caring. Value: \$500. Recipient: a full-time undergraduate student, on the

basis of good academic standing, financial need and participation in Interuniversity Athletics. Selection is made on the recommendation of the Registrar. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Max Silverman Memorial Scholarship

Established by friends, relatives and colleagues of the late Max Silverman to commemorate his accomplishments as a Sudbury businessman, sportsman and mayor. Value: \$190. Recipient: a member of the Interuniversity Athletic Program who is registered in the 2nd or 3rd year of a Bachelor of Physical and Health Education on the basis of academic excellence. If no qualified applicant is found, the award may be given to a member registered in any program. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Roman Baumann Memorial Scholarships (2)

Established by the friends and family of the late Roman Baumann, a former student who was admired for his academic and athletic abilities. Roman was a founding member of the swim club, was named Voyageur Athlete of the Year on three occasions, was an Ontario and Canadian University champion and represented Canada on the National Swimming Team. Value: \$150/ea. Recipients: members of the swim team entering the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of any program, based on academic standing in the previous year. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Don Punch Memorial Award

Inaugurated by Joanne Derks and the Frank Bell family, and supported by Don Punch's family and friends, this award was established to help varsity athletes. As a former basketball player, CIAU and secondary school coach in Northern Ontario, Don's love of the game and concern for athletes is well documented. Value: \$120. Recipient: a full-time undergraduate student on the basis of academic standing in the previous year at the University, participation in Interuniversity Athletics and demonstrated financial need. Preference is given to members of the men's and women's basketball teams. The award may be divided between two deserving students in the same year. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Dr. Dwayne Rivard Memorial Fund

Value: variable. Recipient(s): one or more members of the men's basketball team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year, demonstrated financial need, demonstrated team leadership and a true Voyageur spirit. The student(s) must reside in Ontario, as defined by OSAP. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Joy Bellinger Bursary Fund

Established by Scott McConnell. Value: variable. Recipient: an upper-year student (min. 70% average), who is a member of the Lady Vees basketball team, has assisted in the program's recruiting effort, demonstrates financial need and is a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries

The Clarke-Holla Athletics Bursaries were established by Sharon Clarke, BA '91 and David Holla to provide financial assistance to Laurentian's student athletes. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary

Established by Peter Hellstrom and Virgil Hill of the Athletics Department. The recipient(s) must be a member of the Voyageurs men's basketball team. The bursary will be given to returning students, who can demonstrate financial need, and are residents of Ontario. Value is variable depending on number of recipients. Application for Athletic Awards required.

Voyageur Athletics Bursary

Established by alumni and friends of the Athletics Department. The award will be given to student athletes, who can demonstrate financial need. Application required. Value is \$500 minimum.

Voyageur Men's and Women's Soccer Bursary

Established by the Department of Interuniversity Athletics, this bursary is awarded to aid a student of Laurentian University, who is a member of either the men's or women's University Soccer team. Value is variable. Application is required.

Dr. Dwayne Rivard Memorial Award

Established by family and friends, the Dr. Dwayne Rivard Memorial Fund will be awarded annually to one or more members of the Laurentian Voyageurs men's basketball team, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year, demonstrated financial need, demonstrated team leadership and a true Voyageur spirit. The student(s) must be Ontario residents as defined by OSAP. <u>Application is required</u>. Value is variable.

The Bob Agnew Memorial Bursary

Established by Donna, Caitlin and Simon Agnew. Bob Agnew lived in Sudbury (Naughton) for 15 years where he obtained his Masters of Applied Science degree at Laurentian University while working at INCO. In his free time, Bob enjoyed curling at the Idylwylde Golf and Country Club. His Family created this bursary to benefit curlers enrolled at Laurentian University in honour of Bob's life as a curler and a student. This bursary is awarded to a Laurentian University student, who is a competitive curler. Value is variable

The Benefit Partners/NRCS/Tony Evershed Award

Donated by Benefit Partners and Northern Rehabilitation and Consulting Services Inc. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: member of the men's basketball team registered as full-time undergraduate students, on the basis of academic standing in the previous year, demonstrated leadership, financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Application for Athletic Awards required.

The Laurentian University Men's Basketball Bursary

Established to support deserving students on the Laurentian University men's basketball team to ensure athletes can excel both academically and on the court without the added burden of financial concerns. Award recipients must meet CIS eligibility and AFA guidelines, be members of the Laurentian University Voyageurs men's basketball team, be residents of the Province of Ontario and be able to demonstrate financial need. The value of the award is variable.

The donor reserves the right to change the name of the award and the text describing the award should he at some point decide to remove his desire for anonymity.

The Ron Chrysler Bursary

The Ron Chrysler Bursary was created by friends and family in honour of Mr. Chrysler's retirement. Mr. Chrysler retired in June 2006 from his position as Vice President Administration at Laurentian University in Sudbury, Ontario. He is a Chartered Accountant by profession and was recently named Fellow of the Ontario Institute of Chartered Accountants. Mr. Chrysler served as the Secretary of the Board of Governors at Laurentian University from 1980-2006, and was past President of both the Council of Senior Administrative Officers of Ontario Universities and the Canadian Association of University Business Officers.

Mr. Chrysler has also served on the Board of the Northern Cancer Research Foundation, and the United Way of Canada. This bursary will be awarded to one returning female and one returning male athlete student enrolled at Laurentian University. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of participation in interuniversity athletics, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Award recipients must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) eligibility and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. Value is \$500. Application is required.

Smith Family Bursary

Established by the family, the purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to aid a student of Laurentian University. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of participation in interuniversity athletics, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Award recipients must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sort) eligibility and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. Preference will be given to a student residing in the Sudbury area. Value is variable. Application is required.

Swords Family Bursary

Established by family and friends. The recipient must be a member of the Voyageurs men's basketball team, meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport), and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. The Bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

The Swords Family Women's Basketball Bursary

Established by family and friends. The recipient must be a member of the Voyageurs women's basketball team and must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. The recipient must be in good academic standing. The bursary will be awarded on the basis of demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Value is variable. Application is required.

<u>Laurentian University Alumni Association / Lacroix Forest LLP/s.r.l. Athletic Scholarship</u>

Established in 2009 in partnership between the Laurentian University Alumni Association (LUAA) and Lacroix Forest LLP/s.r.l. It is the first fully-funded athletic award at Laurentian University. Award recipient must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport), OUA (Ontario University Athletics) eligibility, AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines, and be recommended by their Laurentian University coach and Laurentian

University Director of Athletics. Preference will be given to a student who is a graduate of a French language high school, and who is beginning the first year of studies at Laurentian University. Value is variable.

LUAA-Alumni Association Athletic Scholarship

Laurentian University Alumni Association Scholarship was established by the Laurentian University Alumni Association (LUAA) in 2009. The award recipient must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport), OUA (Ontario University Athletics) eligibility, AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines, and be recommended by their Laurentian University coach and Laurentian University Director of Athletics. Two awards will be given to one male athlete and one female athlete. Value is variable.

Voyageur Men's Basketball Bursary

Established to support deserving students on the Laurentian University men's basketball team to ensure athletes can excel both academically and on the court without the added burden of financial concerns. Award recipients must meet CIS eligibility and AFA guidelines, be members of the Laurentian University Voyageurs men's basketball team, be residents of the Province of Ontario and be able to demonstrate financial need. The value of the award is variable. The donor reserves the right to change the name of the award and the text describing the award should he at some point decide to remove his desire for anonymity.

Clarke-Holla Bursaries

Established by Sharon Clark and David Holla. Bursaries will be awarded on the basis of participation in interuniversity athletics, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Award recipients must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport), OUA (Ontario University Athletics), and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. Value is variable. Application is required.

Ceming Family Laurentian University Bursary

Established by Jack, Maija, Jason and Tanja Ceming. The purpose of this bursary will be awarded to a student enrolled in any program at Laurentian University on the basis of participation in interuniversity athletics, demonstrated financial need, and Ontario residency as defined by OSAP. Award recipient must meet CIS(Canadian Interuniversity Sport) eligibility and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) and OUA (Ontario University Athletic) guidelines. Value is variable. Application is required.

St-Aubin Ouellette Bursary for Student-Athletes

Established through planned giving, this award is presented to a student-athlete who is a member of the varsity sports program and receives a recommendation from the team coach as well as the director of Athletics. The student must meet all eligibility criteria for CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) and OUA (Ontario University Athletics) as well as guidelines for athletic bursaries. The student must be registered full-time in any program, demonstrate financial need in accordance with criteria established by Laurentian University's Student Awards Office, live in northern Ontario, and be a resident of Ontario as defined by OSAP. Amount is variable. Application required.

Giommi Family Scholarship

Established by Rick Giommi. This award is presented to a student-athlete who is a member of the men's basketball varsity program. A recommendation from the team coach as well as the director of Athletics is required. The recipient must meet all eligibility criteria for CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) AFA (Athletic Financial Award). A recommendation from the team coach as well as the director of Athletics is required Value is \$3,500.

Day Group Scholarship

Established by the Day Group. The award(s) is presented to a student-athlete(s) who are member(s) of the Laurentian University Voyageur Wrestling team. The recipient must be in good academic standing. A recommendation from the team coach as well as the Director of Athletics is required. The recipient(s) must meet all eligibility criteria for CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) and OUA (Ontario University Athletics) and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. Application is required.

Lilly Family Athletic Scholarship

Established by the Charles James Lilly. The award(s) is presented to a student-athlete(s) enrolled at Laurentian University. The recipient must be in good academic standing. A recommendation from the Director of Athletics is required. Award recipient(s) must meet CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport), OUA (Ontario University Athletics) and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. Application is required. Value: Variable. (\$1000 annually until 2025, variable based on payout from the endowment thereafter.)

Bill and Sandra Thompson Athletic Scholarship

Established by Bill Thompson. Bill, who was a former national champion in Masters-level middle distance running, and his wife Sandra were long-time supporters of running in the Sudbury community. They established this scholarship to continue that support. This award is presented to a student-athlete who is a member of the cross-country running and indoor track varsity program. The recipient must meet all eligibility criteria for CIS (Canadian Interuniversity Sport) and AFA (Athletic Financial Award) guidelines. A recommendation from the team coach as well as the Director of Athletics is required. Value is variable.

PART-TIME AWARDS

Students must submit completed bursary application forms to the Student Awards Office, 1st floor, R.D. Parker Building. Bursary application forms are available on webadvisor. Unless otherwise, specified, only one bursary application forms is required for all bursaries.

The LUAA-Alumni Scholarships for Part-time Students (3)

Value: \$500 (one 6-credit course) or \$250 (one 3-credit course). Recipients: part-time students enrolled in any program, studying in outside centres or on-campus, who have completed at least five Laurentian University courses. Based on academic standing.

The Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students "LAMPS" Scholarships (4)

Value: \$500 (one 6-credit course) or \$250 (one 3-credit course). Recipients: the two part-time students with the highest overall average at the completion of at least five courses (30 credits) and no more than 9.5 courses (57 credits), AND the two part-time students who attained the highest overall average at the completion of at least 10 courses (60 credits) and no more than 14.5 courses (87 credits).

The Heather Darroch Memorial Scholarship

Established by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students "LAMPS" and the friends and colleagues of the late Heather Darroch, former President and active member of the association, who passed away in 1988. Value: \$500 (one 6-credit course) or \$250 (one 3-credit course). Recipient: a part-time student on the basis of academic standing in the previous school year.

L.U. Scholarships for Part-time Students (10)

Value: \$500 (one 6-credit course) or \$250 (one 3-credit course). Recipients: five part-time undergraduate students (1st degree) with the highest overall average at the completion of at least five and no more than ten 6-credit courses (or equiv.), AND five part-time students (1st degree) with the highest overall average at the completion of ten or more courses (or equiv.) Students must be officially registered as part-time students, on or off campus, during the session or term in which the scholarships are awarded.

Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-time Students (LAMPS) Bursary Value: up to \$500/ea. Recipients: part-time students who are Ontario residents as defined by OSAP, have demonstrated financial need, and have completed at least one 6-credit course or two 3-credit courses at Laurentian.

Lamps 40th Anniversary (1969-2009) Bursary

Established by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS). The purpose of this award is to provide financial assistance to a part-time student enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. Value is variable. Application is required.

LAMPS Recognition Award

The LAMPS Recognition Award have been developed to recognize Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Student members who not only excel academically but go above and beyond within the community. These awards are funded by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS) and are given annually to six part-time Envision or on-campus and/or full-time Envision students enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. Two awards will be presented for each session (fall, winter and spring) to total six awards per year. The recipients must be in good academic standing with a minimum average of 70% within the last semester. The recipients must demonstrate examples of strong community involvement and superior initiative within their participation in extra-curricular activities. Applicants are required to submit a letter indicating in detail how they meet the criteria for these awards. Value of each award is \$700. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application Required.

LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards

The "LAMPS Aboriginal Recognition Awards" have been developed to recognize Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Aboriginal, First Nation, Metis and Inuit Student members who not only excel academically but go above and beyond within the community. These awards are funded by the Laurentian Association of Mature and Part-Time Students (LAMPS) and are given annually to three part-time Envision or on-

campus and/or full-time Envision Aboriginal, First Nations, Metis and Inuit students enrolled in any program at Laurentian University. One award will be presented for each session (fall, winter and spring) to total three awards per year. The recipients must be in good academic standing with a minimum average of 70% within the last semester. The recipients must demonstrate examples of strong community involvement and superior initiative within their participation in extra-curricular activities. Applicants are required to submit a letter indicating in detail how they meet the criteria for these awards. Value of each award is \$700. Selection of award recipients shall be made by the Student Awards Office at Laurentian University. Application Required.

OTHER AWARDS

Military Service Scholarships

The Department of National Defence, through the Regular Officer Training Plan, sponsors a program of university education and leadership training for young men and women with the potential to become officers in the Canadian Forces. Students in undergraduate programs taking relevant courses are eligible to apply for enrolment as Officer-Cadets to the Canadian Forces. Candidates selected for Military Service Scholarships may receive subsidies at either Canadian Military or Civilian universities. All are enrolled as Officer-Cadets and take full-time service training during summer months. Their academic fees are paid and they receive monthly pay, annual leave and other benefits. At graduation, they are awarded the Queen's commission and begin their careers as officers in the Canadian Forces. The Department of National Defence also offers the Medical Officer Training Plan and the Dental Officer Training Plan; both scholarship plans offer subsidies after the 2nd year of university training. For more information, contact any Canadian Forces Recruiting Centre or the University's Placement Centre for individual counselling. In Sudbury: Commanding Officer, Canadian Forces Recruiting Centre, 111 Elm Street Sudbury, Ontario P3C 1T3

St. John Ambulance Bursaries

St. John Ambulance (Margaret MacLaren Memorial Fund) offers bursaries, for study in Canada, to RNs who enter diploma programs or advance their nursing education in baccalaureate programs. Bursaries from this fund may also be awarded to experienced RNs for study at the Master's level in the field of community nursing, public health, or the equivalent. Preference is given to qualified applicants who are volunteers with St. John Ambulance. Application forms may be obtained, after January 1st, by writing to the Provincial Council of St. John Ambulance in the applicant's province of residence. Completed forms must be returned to the appropriate Council no later than April 1 (March 15 for the Province of Quebec).

<u>The Registered Nurses Association of Ontario, Sudbury and District Chapter</u> Bursary

Value: \$100. Recipients: students in the Nursing program who are members of the Sudbury and District Chapter and who require financial assistance. Apply in writing to: Mrs. Liz Johnstone 203 Anderson Dr. Lively, Ontario P0M 2E0

<u>Canadian Forces Personnel Assistance Fund - Education Assistance Loan</u> Program

The Canadian Forces Personnel Assistance Fund offers the Education Assistance Loan Program to serving and former members and their dependants to help cover the expenses of postsecondary education. To be eligible for a low interest loan of \$1,200, \$1,500, \$2,000 or \$2,500, the applicant must have served in the Canadian Army, after October 1, 1946, or in the Canadian Forces, after January 31, 1968, and have a minimum of five years Regular Force military service (or be a dependant of such person). The loans are repayable over a 12-month period starting in September of the year in which the loan is awarded. The application must be submitted by the service member on behalf of the student. The deadline for submissions is June 30. Late submissions are not considered. Application forms are available from Canadian Forces Base Financial Counsellors, district offices of Veterans Affairs Canada, and the Provincial Command offices of the Royal Canadian Legion, or by writing to: CFPAF 245 Cooper Street Ottawa, Ontario K2P OG2

Imperial Oil Higher Education Awards

Imperial Oil Limited offers free tuition and other compulsory fees on an annual basis, to the children of employees and annuitants who enroll in higher education courses. Initial awards are granted to students who commence postsecondary education within six years of initially beginning secondary school. Renewal of awards must be completed within five years of starting postsecondary studies. To qualify, a student must attain a min. 70% average in the secondary school examinations in the subjects required for admittance to the institution, or must have a min. 70% average in a postsecondary year upon which application is based. Courses may be taken at any Canadian university or other approved institutions and awards are tenable for a maximum of four academic years, or the equivalent, at the undergraduate or bachelor degree level. For more information or an application form, contact: Coordinator, Higher Education Awards Imperial Oil Limited 111 St. Clair Avenue West Toronto, Ontario M5W 1K3

The Raymond Crépault Memorial Scholarship

Donated in memory of Raymond Crépault, Q.C., a long-time broadcaster, by the Raymond Crépault estate, Radiomutuel in cooperation with The Canadian Association of Broadcasters. Value: \$5,000. Recipient: a French-speaking Canadian citizen interested in improving her or his skills in the area of radio or television, through university training or the equivalent, on a full-time basis in a Canadian institution.

Nominations are accepted from applicants meeting any of the following requirements: university degree in any discipline (1st degree); university degree or current studies in communications (1st degree); graduation in broadcasting technology from a technical institute of recognized standing or the equivalent; current employment in broadcasting, but wishing to complete training in this field. Relevant experience in electronic journalism or any related field is an asset. The scholarship may be renewed for an additional year, depending on the research project or course content. Applications required before May 31. For more information or an application form, contact: The Canadian Association of Broadcasters P.O. Box 627, Station B Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S2

The Royal Canadian Naval Benevolent Fund

Financial assistance in the form of interest-free loans is available to members and former members of the Naval Forces of Canada, or their dependents, for the purpose of attending college, university or other educational and vocational institutions. Bursaries are also available from the Chief Petty Officer Andrew McQueen Jack Educational Trust Fund. For more information, send full details of service, age and marital status, to establish eligibility to: RCN Benevolent Fund P.O. Box 505, Station B Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5P6

The Rotary Foundation Educational Awards for Study Abroad

These awards were created to help advance the understanding and friendly relations between people of different nations by enabling a young person to study in an educational institution outside his or her own country. Each award includes payment of round-trip airfare from home to school, registration, tuition, essential books and educational supplies, room and board, plus \$300 US or its equivalent for limited educational travel (approximate total value \$10,000). Applicants must be outstanding students and demonstrate qualities of leadership, initiative, enthusiasm, adaptability, maturity and seriousness of purpose, be physically fit, and proficient at the time of application in the language of the study country and assigned institution. Applicants, married or single, for undergraduate scholarships must be between the ages of 18 and 24 before the application deadline and must have completed two years or more of university-level work without having received a bachelor's degree (or equivalent) by the time they commence their scholarship year. Further more information, contact: Rotary Club of Sudbury P.O. Box 201 Sudbury, Ontario P3E 4N8 Students outside Canada should contact: The Rotary Foundation of Rotary International 160 Ridge Ave. Evanston, Illinois USA 60201

The Chaney-Ensign Fund

Administered by the Hamilton Foundation, the fund provides renewable bursaries to graduates of Hamilton (Ontario) secondary schools (public or separate) who have demonstrated financial need. Application required.

The Women's Advertising Club of Toronto Bursaries (2)

Value: \$275/ea. Recipients: full-time students (female) enrolled in the 2nd, 3rd or 4th year of a program in advertising, marketing or related fields. Based on academic standing and financial need. Application required before November 22.

The Sudbury Regional Hospital Auxiliary/Volunteer, Laurentian Site Scholarship Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a Franco-Ontarian student who has completed the 1st year at a university or college in a health-related field with an average of 75% or more. Application required before September 30.

The Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada Foundation Bursaries Value: \$750. Recipient: a student entering the 4th year of a specialized Bachelor of Arts in Earth Science (min. 70% average in the previous year). Restricted to Canadian citizens or permanent residents. Selection is made by the association. Application required before December 1.

The Wood Scholarship Fund

Value: variable. The Women's Association of the Mining Industry of Canada, Toronto, trustee of this fund, offers scholarships to students enrolled in Mining, Mineral or Metallurgical Engineering and Geophysics programs. Application required.

Royal Canadian Legion Branch No. 76 Bursaries

Value: up to \$700. A varying number of bursaries are awarded annually to members (or their dependants) of the War Veterans (including non-members residing in the Branch 76 area), Ordinary or Associate Members or Ladies Auxiliary of the Legion Branch No. 76. Applicants must pursue postsecondary studies and have financial need. For an application form or more information, contact: Chair, Bursary Selection Committee Royal Canadian Legion Branch No. 76 P.O. Box 502 Sudbury, Ontario P3E 4P6

Ontario Provincial Command and the Ladies Auxiliary of The Royal Canadian Legion Bursary Program

Value: up to \$700. A varying number of bursaries are awarded annually to members (or their dependants) of the War Veterans (including non members), Ordinary or Associate Members or Ladies Auxiliary of any Ontario Royal Canadian Legion. Applicants must pursue postsecondary studies and have financial need. Application forms are available at Legion branches, Provincial Service Bureau offices, secondary school guidance offices and awards offices of colleges and universities. Send completed application forms to: Provincial Secretary The Royal Canadian Legion Ontario Provincial Command 218 Richmond St. West Toronto, Ontario M5V 1V8

Other loans or bursaries relating to service in the Canadian Armed Forces
Various Armed Forces Benevolent Funds offer other forms of financial assistance.
These are normally available to ex-service people (and their dependants) of both

wartime and peacetime service. For further information, please contact Legion Branch No. 76 or the awards offices of colleges and universities.

The Lemaire Cooperative Studies Award

Value: from \$1,000-\$3,000. Awarded annually to students enrolled in cooperative studies programs including the University's Honours Bachelor of Commerce in Cooperative Administration. Application deadline is July 31. For more information or an application form, contact: Myrna G. Barclay, Director of Education Canadian Cooperative Association 510-119 Fourth Ave. S. Saskatoon, Saskatchewan S7K 5X2

The F.G.T. Pickard Memorial Scholarship Fund (2)

Created in honour of the late Dr. Franklin G.T. Pickard, Chief Executive Officer of Falconbridge Limited until his death in 1996, and a leader in Canada's mining industry. Value: \$1,500/ea. Awarded in December to students entering the upper years of an undergraduate program (or graduate studies) in the fields of Metallurgy, Mining Engineering or Earth Sciences. Applicants must have good academic standing and outline positive contributions and extracurricular activities (academic nature or other). If there are no suitable applicants, the funds may be available as bursaries to students in the above-mentioned programs on the basis of financial need. Application required by October 31.

The Hélène Gravel Award

Established by the Gravel family in honour of the late Hélène Gravel, co-founder of the Arts d'expression program. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a full-time student enrolled in the 1st year of the Arts d'expression program. Applicants must demonstrate financial need and submit a short letter outlining how they meet the award criteria. Selection is made by the Gravel family. Application required by October 15.

The Association des bénévoles HRSRH Volunteer Association Bursary

Established by the Sudbury Regional Hospital Volunteer Association Board of Directors. Value: \$1,000. Recipient: a student who has successfully completed the 1st year of studies at university or college, in the field of health. The award is given in two instalments: one at the beginning of each semester. To receive the 2nd instalment, the recipient must submit proof of ongoing studies in the chosen field. Application required.

The Toyota Earth Day Scholarship Program

Recognizes graduating high school students and Québec junior college students who have achieved academic excellence and have distinguished themselves in environmental community service. 15 scholarships of \$5000 each will be awarded

across Canada. A national winner will also receive a Panasonic CF50 Toughbook™ notebook computer.

Applications are available at www.toyota.ca. If you have any questions please contact scholarship@earthday.ca.

Fondation Desjardins scholarships

Fondation Desjardins is dedicated to providing financial support to students throughout Quebec and to members of caisses populaires in Ontario who are studying at the secondary (vocational), CEGEP, college or university level. The Fondation supports studies in all fields, but focuses particularly on finance, cooperation and democracy, as well as fields that relate to Desjardins employment or that favour the economic and community development of regions and large urban centres. Fondation Desjardins is proud to introduce its 2013 scholarship program and encourages candidates to apply. To submit an application, please visit www.desjardins.com/fondation